INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Budget Unit	Page
1990 Fixed Asset Debt Service	9278000	F-5
1997 Public Building Facilities - Construction	9309000	F-7
1997 Public Building Facilities - Debt Service	3080000	F-9
1997 Refunding Public Facilities - Construction	9289000	F-11
1997 Refunding Public Facilities - Debt Service	9288000	F-13
2003 Public Facilities Projects - Construction	9297000	F-15
2003 Public Facilities Projects - Debt Service	9298000	F-17
2004 Pension Obligation Bond - Debt Service	9282000	F-19
Appropriation for Contingencies	5980000	F-21
Capital Construction	3100000	F-23
Capital Projects - Debt Service	9287000	F-35
Data Processing - Shared Systems	5710000	F-37
Dental Insurance	3920000	F-41
Department of Finance	3230000	F-43
Department of Revenue Recovery	6110000	F-51
Employee Actions, Support and Training	6010000	F-54
Financing - Transfers/Reimbursements	5110000	F-60
Fixed Asset - Revolving	9277000	F-63
General Services	7000000	F-65
Airport District	7007440	F-71
Bradshaw District	7007420	F-73

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Budget Unit	Page
Contract & Purchasing Services	F-75
Downtown District	F-77
Energy Management	F-79
Fleet Services - Heavy Equipment	F-81
Fleet Services - Light Equipment	F-84
Office of the Director of General Services	F-86
Parking Enterprise 7990000	F-89
Real Estate	F-92
Security Services	F-94
Support Services	F-96
Interagency Procurement 9030000	F-99
Jail Debt Service	F-101
Juvenile Courthouse Project - Construction	F-103
Juvenile Courthouse Project - Debt Service	F-105
Liability/Property Insurance	F-107
Mental Health Debt Service	F-109
Non-Departmental Revenues/General Fund	F-111
Pension Obligation Bond-Interest Rate Stabilization	F-114
Pension Obligation Bond - Debt Service	F-116
Personnel Services and Risk Management	F-118

INTERNAL SERVICE FUNDS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Budget Unit	Page
Teeter Plan	5940000	F-123
Tobacco Litigation Settlement-Capital Projects	9284000	F-125
Unemployment Insurance	3930000	F-127
Workers' Compensation Fund	3900000	F-129

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9278000

1990 Fixed Asset Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	393,000 7,422,700 -7,815,700	393,000 7,422,700 -7,815,700	
Total Finance Uses	0	0	0
Means of Financing			
Total Financing	0	0	0

• Net county cost has not changed.

UNIT: 1990 Fixed Asset Debt Service

9278000

FUND: 1990 FIXED ASSET DEBT SERVICE

278A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	349,749 3,710,599 -4,060,348		7,369,860	393,000 7,422,700 -7,815,700	, ,
Total Finance Uses	0	0	0	0	0
Means of Financing					
Total Financing	0	0	0	0	0

1997 Public Building Facilities - Construction

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9309000

1997-Public Bldg Facilites-Construction

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Total Finance Uses	0	0	0
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	0	-1,046 1,046	-1,046 1,046
Total Financing	0	0	0

- Available Fund Balance--\$1,046 Reduction.
- Interest Income--\$1,046 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The reduction in the available fund balance is totally offset by an increase in interest earnings.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

UNIT: 1997-Public Bldg Facilites-Construction

9309000

County Budget Act (1985) FUND: 1997-PUBLIC FACILITIES-CONSTRUCTION

309A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges	98 1,874,084	98 2,422,173	100 2,431,243	0 0	0
Total Finance Uses	1,874,182	2,422,271	2,431,343	0	0
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	3,697,184 408,341	2,231,343 189,883	2,231,343 200,000	-1,046 1,046	,
Total Financing	4,105,525	2,421,226	2,431,343	0	0

1997 Public Building Facilities - Debt Service

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3080000

1997-Public Facilites Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	1,850,250 4,717,240 -4,817,240	2,100,644 4,717,240 -4,817,240	250,394 0 0
Total Finance Uses	1,750,250	2,000,644	250,394
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	1,750,250	2,000,644	250,394
Total Financing	1,750,250	2,000,644	250,394

- Available Fund Balance--\$250,394 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$250,394 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO

STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) UNIT: 1997-Public Facilites Debt Service

3080000

FUND: 1997-PUBLIC FACILITIES DEBT SERVICE

308A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies	7,700	7,138	1,824,750	2,100,644	2,100,644
Other Charges	4,715,585	4,714,600		4,717,240	4,717,240
Interfund Reimb	-4,816,430	-4,815,430	-4,815,430	-4,817,240	-4,817,240
Total Finance Uses	-93,145	-93,692	1,724,360	2,000,644	2,000,644
					-
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	1,618,674	1,674,360	1,674,360	2,000,644	2,000,644
Use Of Money/Prop	60,891	232,592	50,000	0	0
Charges for Service	75,366	0	0	0	0
Total Financing	1,754,931	1,906,952	1,724,360	2,000,644	2,000,644

1997 REFUNDING PUBLIC FACILITIES - CONSTRUCTION

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9289000

1997-Public Facilities-Construction

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Other Charges	0	27,296	27,296
Total Finance Uses	0	27,296	27,296
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance Reserve Release	0	2,329 24,967	2,329 24,967
Total Financing	0	27,296	27,296

- Available Fund Balance--\$27,296 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$27,296 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for associated financial services.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

County Budget Act (1985)

UNIT: 1997-Public Facilities-Construction

9289000

FUND: 1997-PUBLIC FACILITIES-CONSTRUCTION

289A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Other Charges	2,654,787	0	0	27,296	27,296
Total Finance Uses	2,654,787	0	0	27,296	27,296
Means of Financing					5 5 5
Fund Balance	4,788,767	0	0	2,329	2,329
Reserve Release	0	0	0	24,967	24,967
Use Of Money/Prop	339,591	7,429	0	0	0
Total Financing	5,128,358	7,429	0	27,296	27,296

1997 REFUNDING PUBLIC FACILITIES - DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9288000

1997-Refunding Public Facilities Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	2,489,474 6,891,647 -6,900,467	2,489,474 9,401,660 -6,900,467	0 2,510,013 0
Total Finance Uses	2,480,654	4,990,667	2,510,013
Reserve Provision	0	24,967	24,967
Total Requirements	2,480,654	5,015,634	2,534,980
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	2,360,654 120,000	4,895,634 120,000	2,534,980 0
Total Financing	2,480,654	5,015,634	2,534,980

- Available Fund Balance--\$2,534,980 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$2,534,980 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) UNIT: 1997-Refunding Public Facilities Debt Service

9288000

FUND: 1997-PUBLIC FACILITIES DEBT SERVICE

288A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies	14,802	10,049	1,864,785	2,489,474	2,489,474
Other Charges	6,893,439	6,893,586	6,893,587	9,401,660	9,401,660
Interfund Reimb	-6,793,440	-6,793,587	-6,793,587	-6,900,467	-6,900,467
Total Finance Uses	114,801	110,048	1,964,785	4,990,667	4,990,667
Reserve Provision	0	0	0	24,967	24,967
Total Requirements	114,801	110,048	1,964,785	5,015,634	5,015,634
•					
Means of Financing					
· ·					
Fund Balance	1,258,023	1,844,785	1,844,785	4,895,634	4.895.634
Use Of Money/Prop	701,562	682,226	120,000	120,000	120,000
		,, 	,	.==,000	,,,,,,
Total Financing	1,959,585	2,527,011	1,964,785	5.015,634	5.015,634
	1,,,,,,,,,		1,001,100	3,010,001	2,010,001
	ı		l e		

2003 Public Facilities Projects - Construction

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9297000

2003 Public Facilites Projects-Construction

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Other Charges	4,444,822	4,204,709	-240,113
Total Finance Uses	4,444,822	4,204,709	-240,113
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	4,444,822	4,204,709	-240,113
Total Financing	4,444,822	4,204,709	-240,113

- Available Fund Balance--\$240,113 Reduction.
- Finance Uses--\$240,113 Reduction.

Description of Significant Changes

• This reflects a \$240,113 reduction in the available fund balance and finance uses associated with construction projects.

UNIT: 2003 Public Facilites Projects-Construction

9297000

FUND: 2003 PUBLIC FACILITES PROJ-CONST

297A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges	285,013 3,122,926	0 5,706,589	0 9,801,413	0 4,204,709	0 4,204,709
Total Finance Uses	3,407,939	5,706,589	9,801,413	4,204,709	4,204,709
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	О	9,801,413	9,801,413	4,204,709	4,204,709
Use Of Money/Prop	0	109,885	0	0	0
Other Financing	13,209,352	0	0	0	0
Total Financing	13,209,352	9,911,298	9,801,413	4,204,709	4,204,709

2003 Public Facilities Projects - Debt Service

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9298000

2003 Public Facilites Projects-Debt Service

Financing Uses	Adopted Proposed	Recommended	Proposed To Final
Classification	Budget 2004-05	Final Budget 2004-05	Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies	50,000	502,362	452,362
Other Charges	960,108	960,108	0
Interfund Reimb	-654,279	-654,279	0
Total Finance Uses	355,829	808,191	452,362
Means of Financing		16 15	
Fund Balance	0	452,362	452,362
Use Of Money/Prop	355,829	355,829	0
Total Financing	355,829	808,191	452,362

- Available Fund Balance--\$452,362 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$452,362 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

UNIT: 2003 Public Facilites Projects-Debt Service

9298000

FUND: 2003 PUBLIC FACILITES PROJ-DEB SVC

298A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	0 0	0 0	1,106,813 725,448 0	502,362 960,108 -654,279	502,362 960,108 -654,279
Total Finance Uses	0	0	1,832,261	808,191	808,191
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	0	1,091,813 0	1,091,813 740,448	452,362 355,829	452,362 355,829
Total Financing	0	1,091,813	1,832,261	808,191	808,191

2004 PENSION OBLIGATION BOND - DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9282000

2004 Pension Obligation Bonds-Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Interfund Reimb	0 0	631,888 -100,000	631,888 -100,000
Total Finance Uses	0	531,888	531,888
Means of Financing			
Other Financing	0	531,888	531,888
Total Financing	0	531,888	531,888

- Other Financing--\$531,888 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$531,888 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in other financing will provide for the annual associated financial services costs.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

UNIT: 2004 Pension Obligation Bonds-Debt Service

9282000

FUND: 2004 PENSION OBLIGATION BOND-DEBT

282A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

County Budget Act (1985)

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Interfund Reimb	0	0	0	631,888 -100,000	631,888 -100,000
Total Finance Uses	0	0	0	531,888	531,888
Means of Financing					
Other Financing	0	0	0	531,888	531,888
Total Financing	0	0	0	531,888	531,888

APPROPRIATION FOR CONTINGENCIES

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 5980000

Appropriation For Contingency

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Contingencies	4,375,000	5,000,000	625,000
NET TOTAL	4,375,000	5,000,000	625,000
Revenues	o	0	0
NET COST	4,375,000	5,000,000	625,000

- The allocation (net county cost) has increased by \$625,000:
 - > Expenditures have increased by \$625,000.

Description of Significant Changes

• Expenditures have increased \$625,000 to fund unanticipated costs.

	2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION								
Budget Unit: 598000	0 Contingencies	Agenc	y: Internal Sei	vices					
Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETIONA	<u>IRY</u>					
001 Contingencies Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	General Fund Contingencies 4 General Government Funding for unanticipated costs		5,000,000	0	0	0	5,000,000	0.0	0
		TOTAL:	5,000,000	0	0	0	5,000,000	0.0	0

UNIT: 5980000 Appropriation For Contingency

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: APPROPRIATION FOR CONTINGENCY

ACTIVITY: Appropriation for Contingency

FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Contingencies	0	0	5,000,000	5,000,000	5,000,000
NET TOTAL	0	0	5,000,000	5,000,000	5,000,000
Revenues	0	0	0	0	0
NET COST	0	0	5,000,000	5,000,000	5,000,000

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3100000

Capital Construction

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Operation and Operation	00 00 4 0 40	00 000 040	405.004
Services & Supplies	23,694,246	, ,	-405,634
Other Charges	33,500	388,500	355,000
Improvements	16,226,066	20,150,001	3,923,935
Interfund Charges	2,741,288	2,328,353	-412,935
Interfund Reimb	-25,474,295	-31,474,295	-6,000,000
Contingencies	1,000,000	1,000,000	0
Total Finance Uses	18,220,805	15,681,171	2 520 634
Total Finance Uses	10,220,005	15,001,171	-2,539,634
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	-18,660,982	-21,826,825	-3,165,843
Fines/Forfeitures/Penalties	3,800,000	3,800,000	0
Use Of Money/Prop	25,000	25,000	o
Aid-Govn't Agencies	5,152,479	5,778,688	626,209
Charges for Service	809,228	809,228	o
Other Revenues	27,095,080	27,095,080	О
Total Financing	18,220,805	15,681,171	-2,539,634

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$2,539,634.
 - Fund Balance has decreased by \$2,539,634.

Description of Significant Changes

- Expenditures decreased \$2,539,634 to account for the revised fund balance that reflects reduced funding available to finance Capital Construction projects.
- Fund balance has decreased \$2,539,634 to reflect year-end actual balances. The decrease was due to increased construction activity and additional expenses posted at year end.

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget Unit: 310000	O Capital Construction A	Agency: Inter	nal Services					
Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
001 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Bond Payments Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Bond Payments for county-owned facilities	2,328,353	0	1,775,431	0	552,922	0.0	0
002 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Criminal Justice Trust Fund O Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Construction and rehabilitation of criminal justice facilities	1,791,500	0	1,800,000	0	-8,500	0.0	0
003 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Courthouse Temporary Construction Fund Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Construction and rehabilitation of court facilities	1,000,000	0	1,000,000	0	0	0.0	0
004 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Americans with Disabilites modifications General Government ADA pilot transition and self evaluation plan	200,000	0	200,000	0	0	0.0	0
005 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Adult Institutions O Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Rehabilitation of adult institutions	3,008,500	2,500,000	754,500	0	-246,000	0.0	0

Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>:D</u>					
006 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Itruction Fund Juvenile Insitutions Mandated Countywide/Municipal Rehabilitation of juvenile institutions	or Financial Obligations	13,367,480	10,971,045	8,551,749	-5,399,586	-755,728	0.0	0
007 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Asbestos management program General Government Assessment of asbestos hazards through th	e Asbestos management p	150,000 orogram	0	150,000	0	0	0.0	0
008 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Extruction Fund Underground fuel tank management progra General Government Testing of underground fuel tanks for leaks		15,000	0	15,000	0	0	0.0	0
009 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Health & safety related projects General Government Construction to remediate miscellaneous h	ealth and safety related is	1,210,603	0	509,148	0	701,455	0.0	0
010 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Coroner Crime Laboratory General Government Construction and rehabilitation of the Coro	oner Crime Lab	200,000	0	208,500	0	-8,500	0.0	0
011 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Atruction Fund Underground Service Alert 4 General Government Underground Service Alert service progran	n	150,000	0	150,000	0	0	0.0	0

Program Numb	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
O12 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Unforeseen Health & Safety - Emergency Maintenance Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Emergency projects to remediate unforeseen health and safety issue		0	371,646	-239,217	19,351	0.0	1
O13 Capital Cons Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Administration 4 General Government Administration of the Capital Construction Fund	477,000	0	832,000	0	-355,000	0.0	1
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Struction Fund Library Construction Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations Library construction	3,000,000	500,000	2,500,000	0	0	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Primary Care Center 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Construction and rehabilitation of Primary Care Center	100,000	0	0	0	100,000	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Struction Fund Juvenile Courthouse Construction 1 Discretionary Law Enforcement Juvenile Courthouse construction	15,503,250	15,503,250	16,188,022	-16,188,022	0	0.0	0
	MANDATED Total:	42,653,466	29,474,295	35.005.996	-21,826,825	0	0.0	2

Program Number a	nd Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPP	ORTING					
Countywide Priority: 4	General Maintenance	uildings	4,502,000	2,000,000	2,502,000	0	0	0.0	0
	SELF-SU	PPORTING Total:	4,502,000	2,000,000	2,502,000	0	0	0.0	0
	FUNDED	Total	47,155,466	31,474,295	37,507,996	-21,826,825	0	0.0	2
		Grand Total:	47,155,466	31,474,295	37,507,996	-21,826,825	0	0.0	2

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FUND:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATIONS					
FUND CENTER 3103100 CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION					
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Charges	0 0 0	23,000 18,705 5,841	0 0 0	0 0 0	
Subtotal	0	47,546	0	0	
Interfund Reimbursement	-7,841	0	0	0	
Net Total	-7,841	47,546	0	0	
FUND CENTER 3103101 BRADSHAW COMPLEX					
Services & Supplies	5,322,364	2,562,236	275,000	350,000	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Improvements	1,069,900	603,024	0	200,000	
Subtotal	6,392,264	3,165,260	275,000	550,000	700,00
Interfund Reimbursement	-1,176,970	-1,561,560	0	0	-200,00
Net Total	5,215,294	1,603,700	275,000	550,000	500,00
FUND CENTER 3103102 ADMINISTRATION CENTER					
Services & Supplies	1,104,242	1,611,983	373,374	470,500	470,50
Improvements	459,186	1,685,402	150,000	600,000	_ , ,
Subtotal	1,563,428	3,297,385	523,374	1,070,500	1,822,50
Interfund Reimbursement	0	-131,994	0	0	-1,050,00
Net Total	1,563,428	3,165,391	523,374	1,070,500	772,50
FUND CENTER 3103103 COURTHOUSE					
Services & Supplies	554,769	305,837	500,000	250,000	250,00
Improvements	760,547	1,323,817	500,000	750,000	
Subtotal	1,315,316	1,629,654	1,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,00
Interfund Reimbursement	-37,368	0	0	0	
Net Total	1,277,948	1,629,654	1,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,00

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FUND:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

E10041	\	
FISCAL	YEAR:	2004-05

Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103104					
NEW JUVENILE COURTHOUSE					
Services & Supplies	2,386,493	14,040,728	200,000	15,303,250	15,303,250
Other Charges	450	0	0	0	(
Improvements	554,942	110,364	0	200,000	200,000
Subtotal	2,941,884	14,151,092	200,000	15,503,250	15,503,250
Interfund Reimbursement	-3,053,010	-14,402,383	0	-15,503,250	-15,503,250
Net Total	-111,126	-251,291	200,000	0	(
FUND CENTER 3103105					
CAROL MILLER JUSTICE CENTER					
Services & Supplies	22,337	3,076	29,000	30,000	30,000
Improvements	10,054	Ô	15,000	10,000	10,000
Subtotal	32,391	3,076	44,000	40,000	
Interfund Reimbursement	37,368	0	0	0	
Net Total	69,759	3,076	44,000	40,000	40,000
FUND CENTER 3103108					
PRELIMINARY PLANNING					
Services & Supplies	2,402,321	2,321,252	1,515,134	1,394,737	1,039,103
Other Charges	56,388	85,320	30,000	33,500	388,500
Improvements	299,795	409,236	100,000	10,000	10,000
Interfund Charges	12,528	6,098	0	0	(
Subtotal	2,771,032	2,821,906	1,645,134	1,438,237	1,437,603
Interfund Reimbursement	-3,507,061	-114,791	0	0	(
Net Total	-736,029	2,707,115	1,645,134	1,438,237	1,437,603
FUND CENTER 3103109					
901 G ST. BLDG (OB#2)					
Services & Supplies	1,505	22,720	10,000	5,000	5,000
Improvements	7,069	40,469	10,000	10,000	10,000
Subtotal	8,574	63,189	20,000	15,000	15,000

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FUND:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

004-05

Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103110 MAINTENANCE YARD					
Services & Supplies Improvements	4,824 462	2,664 0	5,500 500	4,500 500	4,500 500
Subtotal	5,286	2,664	6,000	5,000	5,000
FUND CENTER 3103111 MISC ALTERATIONS & IMPROVEMENTS					
Services & Supplies	639,132	492,330	317,430	396,780	396,780
Other Charges	7,621	251	0	0	0
Improvements	348,121	342,704	200,000	290,000	290,000
Subtotal	994,874	835,285	517,430	686,780	686,780
FUND CENTER 3103112 BRADSHAW ADMINISTRATION BLDG. (OB #3)					
Services & Supplies	329,138	40,078	40,000	17,500	17,500
Improvements	508,605	247,588	40,000	82,500	82,500
Subtotal	837,743	287,666	80,000	100,000	100,000
FUND CENTER 3103113 CLERK-RECORDER BUILDING					
Services & Supplies	4,145	1,132	20,000	20,000	20,000
Improvements	105,932	3,676	5,000	5,000	155,000
Subtotal	110,077	4,808	25,000	25,000	175,000
Interfund Reimbursement	0	0	0	0	-150,000
Net Total	110,077	4,808	25,000	25,000	25,000
FUND CENTER 3103114 799 G STREET BUILDING					
Services & Supplies	96,127	69,443	30,000	,	,
Improvements	53,586	95,874	10,000	,	75,000
Subtotal	149,713	165,317	40,000	145,500	145,500

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FUND:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

FISCAL	VEAD.	2004-05
INCAL		2004-00

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103124 GENERAL SERVICES FACILITY					
Services & Supplies Improvements Equipment	313,015 63,955 18,161	11,307 14,873 0	30,000 10,000	.,	.,
Subtotal	395,132	26,180	40,000	20,000	20,000
FUND CENTER 3103125 B.T. COLLINS JUVENILE CENTER					
Services & Supplies Other Charges	3,208,592 450	3,685,537 0	2,432,011 0	2,222,000 0	2,222,000 0
Improvements	2,802,818	6,191,941	13,293,060	8,749,045	7,749,045
Subtotal	6,011,860	9,877,478	15,725,071	10,971,045	9,971,045
Interfund Reimbursement	-5,583,703	-7,149,503	-15,645,404	-9,471,045	-9,471,045
Net Total	428,157	2,727,975	79,667	1,500,000	500,000
FUND CENTER 3103126 WARREN E THORNTON YOUTH CENTER					
Services & Supplies	О	2,412	0	652,479	652,479
Improvements	0	0	0	2,347,521	2,347,521
Subtotal	0	2,412	0	3,000,000	3,000,000
FUND CENTER 3103127 BOYS RANCH					
Services & Supplies	865,443	436,906	200,000	300,000	300,000
Improvements	2,496,110	898,370	300,000	, ,	1,712,935
Subtotal	3,361,552	1,335,276	500,000	1,000,000	2,012,935
Interfund Reimbursement	-3,122,926	-877,222	-500,000	0	-1,500,000
Net Total	238,626	458,054	0	1,000,000	512,935
FUND CENTER 3103128 RCCC					
Services & Supplies	419,484	956,496	200,000	100,000	100,000
Improvements	439,559	795,566	100,000		
Subtotal	859,043	1,752,062	300,000	175,000	175,000

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: **GENERAL** Plant Acquisition ACTIVITY:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL FUND:

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

SCHEDULE 9

County Budget Act (1985)

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103130 WORK RELEASE FACILITY					
Services & Supplies Improvements Subtotal	60,475 3,342 63,817	6,206 15,637 21,843	5,000 1,500 6,500	5,000 3,500 8,500	5,000 503,500 508,500
Interfund Reimbursement Net Total	0 63,817	0 21,843	0 6,500	0 8,500	-500,000 8,500
FUND CENTER 3103131 SHERIFF'S ADMIN BLDG					
Services & Supplies	6,581	1,564	25,000	25,000	25,000
Improvements Subtotal	0 6,581	0 1,564	10,000 35,000	14,000 39,000	14,000 39,000
FUND CENTER 3103132 LORENZO E. PATINO HALL OF JUSTICE					
Services & Supplies Improvements	356,936 593,516	404,641 1,295,717	260,000 200,000	391,000 300,000	391,000 2,109,000
Subtotal	950,452	1,700,358	460,000	691,000	2,500,000
Interfund Reimbursement Net Total	950,452	0 1,700,358	0 460,000	0 691,000	-2,000,000 500,000
FUND CENTER 3103133 SHERIFF-NORTH AREA SUBSTATION	ı				
Services & Supplies Improvements	2,567 0	557 0	8,000 2,000	8,000 2,000	8,000 2,000
Subtotal FUND CENTER 3103134	2,567	557	10,000	10,000	10,000
SHERIFF-SOUTH AREA SUBSTATION	1				
Services & Supplies Improvements	4,042 1,615	78 10,553	8,000 2,000	8,000 2,000	2,000
Subtotal	5,658	10,631	10,000	10,000	10,000

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

FUND:

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: **GENERAL** ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05					
Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103137 CORONER/CRIME LABORATORY	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
Services & Supplies Improvements	295,816 26,733	352,197 1,358,931	50,000 50,000	150,000 150,000	100,000 100,000
Subtotal	322,549	1,711,128	100,000	300,000	200,000
Interfund Reimbursement Net Total	0 322,549	-261,531 1,449,597	0 100,000	300,000	0 200,000
FUND CENTER 3103160 SACRAMENTO MENTAL HEALTH FACILITY		.,,			,
Services & Supplies Improvements	88,545 241,076	12,690 77,181	10,000 10,000	10,000 10,000	10,000 610,000
Subtotal	329,621	89,871	20,000	20,000	620,000
Interfund Reimbursement	0	0	0	0	-600,000
Net Total	329,620	89,871	20,000	20,000	20,000
FUND CENTER 3103162 PRIMARY CARE CENTER					
Improvements	o	30,500,000	30,500,000	100,000	100,000
Subtotal	0	30,500,000	30,500,000	100,000	100,000
Interfund Reimbursement	o	-30,116,600	-30,500,000	0	o
Net Total	0	383,400	0	100,000	100,000
FUND CENTER 3103170 LA SIERRA COMMUNITY CENTER					
Improvements	19,660	0	30,000	30,000	30,000
Subtotal	19,660	0	30,000	30,000	30,000
FUND CENTER 3103198 TRANSFER/REIMB-007A					
Interfund Charges	5,989,043	3,401,727	1,819,317	2,741,288	2,328,353
Subtotal	5,989,043	3,401,727	1,819,317	2,741,288	2,328,353

UNIT: CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

3100000

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Plant Acquisition

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FUND:

CAPITAL CONSTRUCTION

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
FUND CENTER 3103199 WATER QUALITY					
Improvements	159,549	31,820	0	0	(
Subtotal	159,549	31,820	0	0	
FUND CENTER 3106382 LIBRARY MISC PROJECT					
Services & Supplies	441,955	985,016		1,500,000	1,500,00
Other Charges	0	3,450		4 500 000	4 500 00
Improvements	204,249	180,499		, ,	, ,
Subtotal	646,204	1,168,965	7,500,000	3,000,000	3,000,00
Interfund Reimbursement	-264,413	-112,587	-5,200,000	-500,000	-500,00
Net Total	381,791	1,056,378	2,300,000	2,500,000	2,500,00
APPROPRIATIONS FOR CONTINGENCIES	0	0	1,000,000	1,000,000	1,000,00
GRAND TOTAL COUNTY BUILDING CONSTRUCTION	19,529,946	23,378,549	10,586,422	18,220,805	15,681,17
TOTAL DEPARTMENTAL FINANCING	19,609,842	-20,458,742	10,586,422	18,220,805	15,681,17

CAPITAL PROJECTS - DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9287000

Capital Projects-Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	485,853 1,499,717 -1,519,717	496,767 1,499,717 -1,519,717	10,914 0 0
Total Finance Uses	465,853	476,767	10,914
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	465,853	476,767	10,914
Total Financing	465,853	476,767	10,914

- Available Fund Balance--\$10,914 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$10,914 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

County Budget Act (1985)

UNIT: Capital Projects-Debt Service

9287000

FUND: CAPITAL PROJECTS-DEBT SERVICE

287A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
					_
Services & Supplies	5,239	52,408	473,786	496,767	496,767
Other Charges	1, 4 99,112	1,505,628	1,505,637	1,499,717	1,499,717
Interfund Reimb	-1,519,253	-1,525,637	-1,525,637	-1,519,717	-1,519,717
Total Finance Uses	-14,902	32,399	453,786	476,767	476,767
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	427.095	453,786	453,786	476,767	476.767
Use Of Money/Prop	11,788	55,380	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	470,707	1 0,707
OSE OT Money/Prop	11,700	35,360	U	U	U
Total Financing	438,883	509,166	453,786	476,767	476,767
Total I mancing	430,003	309, 100	455,760	470,707	470,707
	1				

DATA PROCESSING - SHARED SYSTEMS

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 5710000

Data Processing-Shared Systems

Financing Uses	Adopted Proposed	Recommended	Proposed To Final
Classification	Budget 2004-05	Final Budget 2004-05	Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	-714,365	-714,365	
Services & Supplies	15,820,836	15,820,836	
Other Charges	4,541	4,541	
Intrafund Charges	330,300	330,300	
NET TOTAL	15,441,312	15,441,312	0
Prior Yr Carryover	1,505,000	1,532,000	27,000
Revenues		0	0
NET COST	13,936,312	13,909,312	-27,000

- The allocation (net county cost) has decreased by \$27,000:
 - > Carryover has increased by \$27,000.

Description of Significant Changes

• Carryover has increased by \$27,000 due to savings in systems maintenance costs.

	20	004-05 PROG	RAM INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 571000	0 DP-Shared Systems		Agency: Inter	nal Services					
Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program	Type: MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
001 Law & Justic	ce Systems		6,263,645	0	0	1,062,080	5,201,565	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provides a central point for funding the ma multiple law enforcement entities 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal Access to the Law Enforcement Systems by are implemented by established deadline of	or Financial Oblig y the Law & Justic	gations be Community is availa	, ,		, ,			s
002 Payroll Syste	ems		385,945	0	0	0	385,945	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provides a central point for funding of Spe Mandated Countywide/Municipal Access to the Special District Payroll Syste established deadline of mandating organiza	or Financial Oblig	gations				are implemented	by	
003 Property & T	ax Systems		1,332,540	0	0	0	1,332,540	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provides a central point for funding the man 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal Access to the Property Tax Systems is available of mandating organization.	or Financial Oblig	gations						ine
004 COMPASS			6,789,678	0	0	0	6,789,678	0.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provides a central point for funding the ma which are county wide system and used by 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal Access to the Human Resources, Materials for scheduled downtimes). Mandated chan	virtually all count or Financial Oblig Management, Fin	y employees gations ancial Reporting and B	udget Systems by (County depart		. 0		
	,	ANDATED TO		0	0	1,062,080	13,709,728	0.0	0

Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETIO	<u>ONARY</u>					
05 Other Shared	Applications		669,504	0	0	469,920	199,584	0.0	0
Program Description:	Provides a central point for funding the maintenance [GIS])	e and enhancen	nent of the Count	ywide Shared Syste	ems (E-Govt.	WEB, SCARPA	A, Shared Property	Database	;
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Access to the various county intranet and internet we implemented by established deadline of requesting or		lable 99.9% of th	e time (except for s	cheduled dov	vntimes). Upda	ites and changes a	re	
	DISCRETIONAL	RY Total:	669,504	0	0	469,920	199,584	0.0	0
	FUNDED	Total	15,441,312	0	0	1,532,000	13,909,312	0.0	0
		and Total:	- — — — — — 15,441,312	0	0	1,532,000	13,909,312	0.0	0

SCHEDULE 9
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

UNIT: 5710000 Data Processing-Shared Systems

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Other General
FUND: GENERAL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	0	0	-714,365	-714,365	-714,365
Services & Supplies	13,910,125	12,104,359	15,294,540	15,820,836	15,820,836
Other Charges	0	0	0	4,541	4,541
Equipment	0	26,598	0	0	0
Intrafund Charges	355,300	307,322	330,300	330,300	330,300
					•
NET TOTAL	14,265,425	12,438,279	14,910,475	15,441,312	15,441,312
Prior Yr Carryover	1,238,834	740,622	740,622	1,532,000	1,532,000
Revenues	0	0	0	0	0
NET COST	13,026,591	11,697,657	14,169,853	13,909,312	13,909,312

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3920000

Dental Insurance

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	13,916,069	420,000	-13,496,069
Total Operating Rev	13,916,069	420,000	-13,496,069
Service & Supplies	14,647,154	420,000	-14,227,154
Other Charges	10,289	0	-10,289
Total Operating Exp	14,657,443	420,000	-14,237,443
Other Revenues	741,374	0	-741,374
Total Nonoperating Rev	741,374	0	-741,374
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0

- The net allocation has not changed.
 - Expenditures have decreased by \$14,237,443.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$14,237,443.

Description of Significant Changes

• Both expenditures and revenues were decreased by \$14,237,443 primarily as a result of changing the Dental Insurance plan from self-insured to a fully-insured program through a private insurance carrier. Under the self-insured program, all money collected from county departments was deposited into an Internal Services Fund (ISF) where it was set aside to pay dental claims. By moving to a fully-insured program, the ISF is no longer necessary.

• A small reduction was realized as a result of the net reduction in retirement cost and retiree subsidy adjustments.

FUND: DENTAL PLAN INSURANCE

038A

ACTIVITY: Dental Insurance

UNIT: 3920000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	13,316,612	13,011,364	13,626,119	13,916,069	420,000
Total Operating Rev	13,316,612	13,011,364	13,626,119	13,916,069	420,000
Service & Supplies Other Charges	12,975,619 9,620	13,159,295 12,752	14,334,980 17,066	14,647,154 10,289	420,000 0
Total Operating Exp	12,985,239	13,172,047	14,352,046	14,657,443	420,000
Other Revenues	695,903	787,716	725,927	741,374	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	695,903	787,716	725,927	741,374	0
Net Income (Loss)	1,027,276	627,033	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	695,903	787,716	725,927	741,374	0

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3230000

Department Of Finance

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	14,424,857	14, 165, 147	-259,710
Services & Supplies	8,545,985	8,554,070	8,085
Equipment	198,838	198,838	0
Intrafund Charges	1,101,231	1,099,083	-2,148
SUBTOTAL	24,270,911	24,017,138	-253,773
	.=		
Interfund Reimb	-151,600	-151,600	0
Intrafund Reimb	-1,700,271	-1,700,271	0
NET TOTAL	22,419,040	22,165,267	-253,773
NET TOTAL	22,419,040	22, 165,267	-255,775
Prior Yr Carryover	717,375	730,807	13,432
Revenues	21,701,665	21,548,929	-152,736
NET COST	0	-114,469	-114,469
Positions	210.5	210.5	0.0

- The allocation (net county cost) has decreased by \$114,469:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$253,773.
 - ➤ Revenues have decreased by \$152,736.
 - ➤ Carryover has increased by \$13,432

- An expenditure decrease of \$317,279 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$57,569 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- An expenditure increase of \$18,085 reflects costs for a new tax accounting project (\$8,085) and legal costs associated with the Unsecured Tax Program (\$10,000).
- An expenditure decrease of \$12,148 resulted from a reallocation of overhead charges for the Internal Services Agency following the agency restructuring in April 2004.
- Revenues have decreased \$253,773 as a result of the expenditure changes.
- Revenues have increased \$101,037 to recognize revenue related to encumbrances that were rolled-forward from the previous fiscal year.
- Carryover has increased by \$13,432 due to unanticipated prior-year savings in various other expenditure accounts.

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget Unit: 3230000	Department of Finance	Agency: Inte	rnal Services					
Program Numbe	r and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	MANDATE	<u> </u>					
001-A Pool		3,685,173	345,000	3,340,173	0	0	22.0	0
Program Description:	Provides investment services for Pooled Investment Fund							
Countywide Priority:	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	Treasury Pool maintains the accuracy of the \$8.0 billion annual re of \$1.9 billion investment funds with 99 percent accuracy, credit r Local Agency Investment Fund earnings.							it
003 1911 Act Bon	ds	24,874	0	24,874	0	0	1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides acctng svcs & admin of delinquency assessment sales							
Countywide Priority:	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	1911 Bonds administers, collects assessments and pays bondholde program ensures 100 percent accuracy.	rs; updates prope	rty owner lists; re-1	registers bonds	s; and pays registe	red and bearer b	onds. Th	is
004-A Reclamation		46,245	0	46,245	0	0	1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides billing, collection & paying agent services							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	Reclamation provides billing, collection, accounting, paying agent \$1 million annually to 20 districts while ensuring 100 percent accounts.		sters warrants for i	reclamation dis	stricts. The progra	am collects and	distributes	3
005-A Tax Collection	n	3,056,658	138,214	2,874,438	69,182	-25,176	28.0	0
Program Description:	Administration/collection of secured taxes							
Countywide Priority:	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	Tax Collections maintains secured/supplemental/unsecured proper 95 percent for unsecured taxes.	ty taxes and User	Utility Tax. The	orogram has a	collection rate of	98 percent for se	ecured and	l
007-A Clerks		635,946	0	635,946	0	0	5.0	0
Program Description:	Reg. process servers/photocopiers/notaries; issue marriage lic. & p	erforms wedding	S					
Countywide Priority:	Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	The Clerk Program provides notary services; registers process ser Economic Interest. Marriage licenses, photocopiers and process s							

Program Numb	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>:D</u>					
008-A Recording Program Description:	Examine, index & micro	Film recorded decuments	5,436,988	67,400	5,458,881	0	-89,293	42.0	0
Countywide Priority:	,	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	,						
Anticipated Results:	Traination Court	registers, indexes, images and mails, birth,		age records Cour	iter documents	are recorded th	e same day receiy	ed and	
	•	The index is available by noon the next		-			•		ıtes
009-A General Acc	ounting		274,933	0	131,772	143,161	0	3.0	0
Program Description:	Provides general account	ing services to all departments							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Coun	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	3						
Anticipated Results:		at maintains and ensures general acctng serofessional standards with 100 percent acc		nty departments. T	he programs n	naintains county	wide capital assets	accounti	ng,
010 Accounting	Reporting Control		142,517	0	151,134	-8,617	0	2.0	0
Program Description:	Audits and prepares fina	ncial statements							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Coun	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	3						
Anticipated Results:		prepares financial statements, maintains the sactions and Senate Bill 90 mandated cost	•		•				al
011-A Systems Con	ntrol & Reconciliations		1,304,266	280,000	822,704	201,562	0	10.0	0
Program Description:	Maintains effective acco	unting system							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Coun	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	3						
Anticipated Results:		OMPASS financial transactions are properled annually. The program processes depart							
012 Central Sup	port Services		408,246	0	341,911	66,335	0	7.0	0
Program Description:	Record retention & data	input for all departments							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Coun	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	3						
Anticipated Results:	districts, while providing	ensures the mailing and distribution of con administrative support to the Auditor-Con documents are processed within one day of	ntroller Division				•		
013 Payroll Serv	ices		699,430	110,000	528,009	61,421	0	8.0	0
Program Description:	Payroll services for the C	County and for Special Districts							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Coun	tywide/Municipal or Financial Obligations	3						
Anticipated Results:		ystem that produces warrants for County, s 197 percent, which include garnishments a	•			s are processed	within the require	d deadline	ès .

Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	<u> </u>					
014-A Audit Service			919,287	528,260	364,030	26,997	0	9.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority:	Audit services for County and Special Di Mandated Countywide/Municip		10						
Anticipated Results:	Performs and provides audit services on County and special districts. Audits are	financial records, ensures	compliance with				l controls and sp	ecial audits	for
015-A Payment Ser	vices		1,344,413	0	1,192,673	151,740	0	15.0	0
Program Description:	Verification of all documents processed f	or payment							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municip	al or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	A countywide payment service that revier Process payment requests within ten days					S data entry, and	d images/verifies	claims.	
016 Other Accou	nting Services		549,724	0	530,698	19,026	0	4.0	0
Program Description:	State funding allocation; COMPASS bud	getary controls							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municip	al or Financial Obligation	ıs						
Anticipated Results:	This service reviews rate proposals, distr	ibutes fines and provides	budget and accou	inting services to 50	special distr	icts and maintai	ns 97 percent acc	curacy.	
017-A Tax Account	ing		967,052	357,997	609,055	0	0	9.0	0
Program Description:	Provides revenue collection data & budg	et support of taxing entitie	es						
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municip	al or Financial Obligation	IS						
Anticipated Results:	A tax accounting system that administers	revenue distribution, dat	a and budget supp	oort for taxing entiti	es, and maint	ains an accurac	y rate of 97 perce	ent.	
	ľ	MANDATED Total:	19,495,752	1,826,871	17,052,543	730,807	-114,469	166.0	0

Program Numbe	r and Title			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Progr	ram Type:	SELF-SUPP	ORTING					
002 Fiscal Agent				564,243	0	564,243	0	0	4.0	0
Program Description:	Provides trustee services for bond issues									
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government									
Anticipated Results:	Fiscal Agent provides investment, paying financings with a total fund exceeding \$1				_	ices for debt f	inancing. The p	program reports of	n 77 debt	
006 License				2,243,427	25,000	2,218,427	0	0	12.0	2
Program Description:	Administers Fictitious Business Names C	rdinance								
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipa	al or Financial O	bligations							
Anticipated Results:	License is a system that monitors and pro License ensures that requests are processed							ion is available to	the publi	c.
	SELF-SU	PPORTING	Total:	2,807,670	25,000	2,782,670	0	0	16.0	

Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETION	<u>DNARY</u>					
001-B Pool			80,758	0	80,758	0	(1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides investment services for Pooled Inves	stment Fund							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Ensures the accuracy of the Treasury Pool an at the 99 percent accuaracy level, credit rating Fund earnings by .015 percent.		, 1		• 1				
004-B Reclamation			46,537	0	46,537	0	(1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides billing, collection & paying agent se	rvices							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Reclamation provides accounting, collection a necessary treasury services, and register warrantees						on annually. It _l	orovides	
005-B Tax Collectio	r		48,723	0	48,723	0	C	1.0	0
Program Description:	Administration/collection of secured taxes								
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	This part of the program ensures that tax reve to collect 98 percent secured and 95 percent o		cured/supplemen	tal/unsecured prope	erty and User	Utility Tax main	ntains the depar	tment's abil	ity
007-B Clerks			107,096	0	107,096	0	C	2.0	0
Program Description:	Reg. process servers/photocopiers/notaries; is:	sue marriage lic. & per	rforms weddings	,					
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	This part of the Clerk program ensures custon minutes to counter customers and within 30 d			the user fees that t	hey pay. It a	lso ensures that	licenses are pro	vides withi	n 20
008-B Recording			931,739	0	931,739	0	(15.5	0
Program Description:	Register, index & microfilm birth/death/marri	iage records							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	This part of the program maintains the ability day, mailed the next work day with an index a within 20 mintues in person. Contract with S.	available by noon the r	-		_				
009-B General Acco	unting		86,456	0	86,456	0	(1.0	0
Program Description:	Provides general accounting services to all de	partments							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	This part of the program ensures general accowithin professional standards with 100 percen		formed by all op	perating department	s and ensures	s countywide cap	oital assets are r	maintained	

Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETIO	<u>DNARY</u>					
· ·	trol & Reconciliations		99,775	0	99,775	0	0	2.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Ensures services for COMPASS financial General Government This part of the program ensures services million warrants; department and special	for COMPASS financial t	ransactions are n	naintained; develo	ps, monitors &	z maintains inter	,	unts for 1	.4
014-B Audit Service Program Description:	, ,		97,406	0	97,406	0	0	1.0	0
Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	4 General Government An audit system that provides financial, c with 100 percent accuracy meeting profes	ompliance, mandated, inte	ernal control & sp	oecial audits for Co	ounty & specia	al districts. Serv	ice provided for 6	9 audits	
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Verification of all documents processed for the description of all documents processed for the description of all documents processed for the description of all documents are described by the description of all documents processed for the description of the descript	at reviews and pre-audits p						3.0	0
Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provides revenue collection data & budge General Government Ensures a tax accounting system that adm			0 get support for tax	57,432	0 nd maintains an a	0 accuracy rate of 9	1.0	0
	DISCR	ETIONARY Total:	1,713,716	0	1,713,716	0	0	28.5	0
	FUNDED	Total	24,017,138	1,851,871	21,548,929	730,807	-114,469	210.5	2
		— — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —	. — — — — 24,017,138	. — — — — — - 1.851,871	— — — — 21,548,929	- — — — — - 730,807	_	210.5	-

UNIT: 3230000 Department Of Finance DEPARTMENT HEAD: MARK NORRIS CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: GENERAL ACTIVITY: Finance FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9 BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	12,106,723	13,221,725	13,896,366	14,424,857	14,165,147
Services & Supplies	7,293,939	7,090,732	8,793,183	8,545,985	8,554,070
Other Charges	485,314	266,458	266,458	0	0
Equipment	79,322	83,571	167,838	198,838	198,838
Intrafund Charges	489,824	546,351	592,445	1,101,231	1,099,083
SUBTOTAL	20,455,122	21,208,837	23,716,290	24,270,911	24,017,138
Interfund Reimb	-132,100	-217,258	-164,650	-151,600	-151,600
Intrafund Reimb	-2,702,928	-2,113,480	-2,573,605	-1,700,271	-1,700,271
	1= 222 22 1	40.000.000		22 //2 2 /2	
NET TOTAL	17,620,094	18,878,099	20,978,035	22,419,040	22,165,267
Prior Yr Carryover	1,254,040	1,682,664	1,682,664	717,375	730,807
Revenues	17,932,896	19,296,702	20,575,402	21,701,665	21,548,929
NET COST	-1,566,842	-2,101,267	-1,280,031	0	-114,469
Positions	210.5	210.5	210.5	210.5	210.5

DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE RECOVERY

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 6110000

Department Of Revenue Recovery

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	6,320,978	6,206,061	-114,917
Services & Supplies	3,524,731	3,524,731	0
Other Charges	175,857	175,857	0
Intrafund Charges	973,873	967,756	-6,117
SUBTOTAL	10,995,439	10,874,405	-121,034
Intrafund Reimb	-6,847,708	-6,847,708	0
NET TOTAL	4,147,731	4,026,697	-121,034
Prior Yr Carryover	0	-65,579	-65,579
Revenues	4,147,731	4,092,276	-55,455
NET COST	0	0	0
B	1000	100.0	
Positions	106.0	106.0	0.0

- Net county cost has not changed.
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$121,034.
 - ➤ Revenues have decreased by \$55,455.
 - > Carryover has decreased by \$65,579.

- An expenditure decrease of \$143,907 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$28,990 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- An expenditure decrease of \$6,117 resulted from a reallocation of overhead charges for the Internal Services Agency following the countywide restructuring in March 2004.
- Revenues have decreased \$121,304 due to the expenditure changes.
- Revenues have increased \$65,579 to recognize revenue related to encumbrances that were rolled-forward from the prior fiscal year.
- Carryover has decreased by \$65,579 due rolled-forward encumbrances.

	2	2004-05 PROGRAN	M INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 611	0000 Revenue Recovery		Agency: Inter	nal Services					
Program Nu	mber and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
001-A Revenue Program Description Countywide Priority Anticipated Results	: Centralized revenue collection and distri : 0 Mandated Countywide/Municip	oal or Financial Obligations ow market rates, in order to	o maintain fundir		4,079,306	-65,579 do not bear the	• burden of other	106.0 s debts. No	0 et
FUNDED]	MANDATED Total: Program Type:	10,861,435 DISCRETIO	6,847,708 DNARY	4,079,306	-65,579	0	106.0	0
001-B Revenue Program Description Countywide Priority Anticipated Results	: Centralized revenue collection and district 4 General Government		12,970	0	12,970	0	0	0.0	0
	DISCE	RETIONARY Total:	12,970	0	12,970	0	0	0.0	0
	FUNDED	Total	10,874,405	6,847,708	4,092,276	-65,579	0	106.0	0
		- — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — — —	10,874,405	— — — — — 6,847,708	— — — — — 4,092,276	- 6 5,579		106.0	

UNIT: 6110000 Department Of Revenue Recovery DEPARTMENT HEAD: CONNIE AHMED

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Other General
FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9 BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	5,383,475	5,650,472	6,003,447	6,320,978	6,206,061
Services & Supplies	2,747,860	2,898,518	2,954,542	3,524,731	3,524,731
Other Charges	175,857	175,856	175,856	175,857	175,857
Intrafund Charges	409,556	933,710	1,113,063	973,873	967,756
SUBTOTAL	8,716,748	9,658,556	10,246,908	10,995,439	10,874,405
Intrafund Reimb	-5,347,478	-5,341,146	-6,950,129	-6,847,708	-6,847,708
NET TOTAL	3,369,270	4,317,410	3,296,779	4,147,731	4,026,697
Prior Yr Carryover	127,839	110,785	110,785	-65,579	-65,579
Revenues	3,369,269	4,333,974	3,296,779	4,147,731	4,092,276
NET COST	-127,838	-127,349	-110,785	65,579	0
Positions	107.0	106.0	106.0	106.0	106.0

EMPLOYEE ACTIONS, SUPPORT AND TRAINING

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 6010000

Employee Actions, Support & Training

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits Services & Supplies Intrafund Charges	3,791,496 849,025 492,542	3,719,216 849,025 484,394	-72,280 0 -8,148
SUBTOTAL	5,133,063	5,052,635	-80,428
Intrafund Reimb	-257,205	-253,955	3,250
NET TOTAL	4,875,858	4,798,680	-77,178
Prior Yr Carryover Revenues	668,642 2,029,620	670,093 2,001,420	1,451 -28,200
NET COST	2,177,596	2,127,167	-50,429
Positions	45.1	45.1	0.0

- The allocation (net county cost) has decreased by \$50,429.
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$77,178.
 - Revenue has decreased by \$28,200.
 - Carryover has increased by \$1,451.

- An expenditure decrease of \$84,726 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$12,446 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- An expenditure decrease of \$2,556 resulted from a reallocation of overhead charges for the Internal Services Agency following the countywide restructuring in March 2004.
- An expenditure decrease of \$2,456 and a revenue reduction of \$27,358 reflect a reduction I reimbursements and revenues resulting from the reduced retirement cost.
- An expenditure increase of \$114 and revenue decrease f \$842 is the result of the reallocation of department overhead as a result of the changes addressed above.
- Carryover increased by \$1,451 due to prior-year savings in various services and supplies accounts.

	2004-05 PROGRA	M INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 6010000 Employee Actions, Support & Training Agency: Internal Services								
Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
001 HR Departm Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Administer the Human Resources Department General Government Provide policy direction for and facilitation of services provided by	261,281 y Human Resourc	253,955 es Department. Req	7,326 uests for servi	0 ices acknowledge	0 d within 1 busin	2.0 ness day.	0
OO2 Disability Co Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Coordinate implementation of Americans with Disabilities Act General Government Compliance with disability laws to ensure disabled citizens/employ to within 5 working days. County programs, services, facilities are		0 inty programs, serv	332,728	0 ies. 98% accomn	0 nodation request	3.0	0 ed
003-A Employee Ho Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Provide pre-employment physicals, drug testing, immunizations General Government Identify applicants/employees with medical conditions requiring m within 5 days of request.	735,159	0 c assignments and/c	735,159	0 f physical conditi	0 Sons. Complete p	4.6 ohysical	0
004-A Equal Emplo Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Diversity & sexual harassment prevention training; investigate cor General Government Ensure County workforce receives updated diversity/sexual harass complaints/inquiries within three business days; complete all inves	ment training; nev		312,820 within 6 mon	0 ths of hire. Resp	0 bond to all	2.0	0
005-A Training & I Program Description: Countywide Priority: Anticipated Results:	Development Diversity, sexual harassment, & safety training General Government 100% of new hires attend mandatory diversity/sexual harassment t	90,746	0 veeks of employme	o nt.	90,746	0	0.8	0

Program Nu	mber and Title			Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Prog	ram Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
006 Personne	l/Payroll Training & Support			1,249,755	0	0	347,608	902,147	12.5	0
Program Description	: Implement personnel & payroll policies									
Countywide Priority	: 4 General Government									
Anticipated Results	 Compliance with federal, state and Coun period. 	ity labor laws, or	dinances a	nd agreements for	r employee compe	nsation. 98%	of employees co	ompensated correc	tly each p	ay
007 Personne	l Records & Special Services			807,452	0	0	231,739	575,713	8.3	0
Program Description	Process personnel & payroll actions									
Countywide Priority	: 4 General Government									
Anticipated Results	: Compliance with federal, state and Cour employee records. 98% of all activities i				r SDI integration,	donated leave	, position contro	ol, salary resolutio	ons and	
008 Unemplo	yment Insurance Personnel			100,293	0	100,293	0	0	1.2	0
Program Description	Personnel portion of Unemployment Ins	urance Program								
Countywide Priority	: 4 General Government									
Anticipated Results	: Staffing for the Unemployment Insurance	e program. 98%	of claims a	re valid (accordin	ng to the Unemploy	yment Insuran	ce Code) and p	rocessed timely.		
		MANDATED	Total:	3,890,234	253,955	1,488,326	670,093	1,477,860	34.4	0

Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	DISCRETION	<u>DNARY</u>					
003-B Employee Ho	ealth	403,780	0	403,780	0	0	3.2	0
Program Description:	Pre-employment physicals; disability retirement reviews; fit-for-dut	y exams						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Identify applicants/employees with medical conditions requiring mowithin 5 days of request.	odification of tasl	assignments and/o	r correction o	f physical cond	tions. Complete p	hysical	
004-B Equal Emplo	pyment	109,314	0	109,314	0	0	1.8	0
Program Description:	Recruitment outreach; special employment; other							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Monitor/review selection process to ensure compliance with EEO I manage their careers.	aws and testing g	uidelines; provide t	ools, capabili	ty and access to	empower employ	ees to	
005-B Training & I	Development	121,004	0	0	0	121,004	1.0	0
Program Description:	New employee orientation & skill-building training							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Increase attendance by 5% for skill & career development courses.	100% of new hi	res attend new empl	oyee orientat	ion within 1 mo	nth of hire.		
005-C Training & I	Development	273,575	0	0	0	273,575	2.0	0
Program Description:	General supervision & leadership training							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Provide supervisors with skill-building & leadership training. Incre	ease overall atten	dance by 5%.					
005-D Training & I	Development ()	120,648	0	0	0	120,648	1.6	0
Program Description:	Management, coordination, support, & tracking of training program	ns						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Staff support for essential training, including tracking employees' a	ttendance, prepa	ing training materia	als & preparir	ng training sites.	100% of requirer	ments met	.
005-E Training & I	Development (134,080	0	0	0	134,080	1.1	0
Program Description:	Management & leadership development programs							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Provide 2 MDC events for up to 2,300 managers & a specialized le	adership progran	for 200.					
	DISCRETIONARY Total:	1,162,401	0	513.094	0	649,307	10.7	0

_	~		
NTERN	AI SEI	PVICES	ACENCY

EMPLOYEE ACTIONS, SUPPORT AND TRAINING 6010000

Program	n Number and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
	FUNDED	Total	5,052,635	253,955	2,001,420	670,093	2,127,167	45.1	0
		Grand Total:	5,052,635	253,955	2,001,420	670,093	2,127,167	45.1	0

UNIT: 6010000 Employee Actions, Support & Training DEPARTMENT HEAD: ANGELA M. SHERROD

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Personnel
FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	1,435,390	' '	1,552,096	3,791,496	
Services & Supplies	277,179	228,710	464,425	849,025	849,025
Intrafund Charges	415,289	395,160	414,466	492,542	484,394
SUBTOTAL	2,127,858	2,081,383	2,430,987	5,133,063	5,052,635
Intrafund Reimb	-246,211	-236,465	-243,474	-257,205	-253,955
NET TOTAL	1,881,647	1,844,918	2,187,513	4,875,858	4,798,680
Prior Yr Carryover	-166,814	683,235	683,235	670,093	670,093
Revenues	2,493,355	2,054,797	2,187,513	2,029,620	2,001,420
NETCOST	-444,894	-893,114	-683,235	2,176,145	2,127,167
Positions	16.3	16.6	16.3	45.1	45.1

FINANCING - TRANSFERS/REIMBURSEMENTS

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 5110000

Financing-Transfers/Reimbursement

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Interfund Charges	1,271,146	3,290,006	2,018,860
NET TOTAL	1,271,146	3,290,006	2,018,860
Revenues	0	0	0
NET COST	1,271,146	3,290,006	2,018,860

- The allocation (net county cost) has increased by \$2,018,860:
 - > Expenditures have increased by \$2,018,860.

Description of Significant Changes

• Expenditures have increased by \$2,018,860 due to the transfer of Environmental Management Department (EMD) carryover to the new EMD Fund (010B).

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget Unit: 511000	0 Financing-Transfers/Reimb Age	ncy: Internal Ser	vices					
Program Numbe	er and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED	Program Type:	DISCRETIONA	RY					
002 Transfer of E	MD Reserve	1,271,146	0	0	0	1,271,146	0.0	0
Program Description:	Transfer of EMD Reserves to new EMD Fund							
Countywide Priority:	3 Quality of Life							
Anticipated Results:	Transfer of restricted financing							
003 Transfer of E.	MD Carryover	2,018,860	0	0	0	2,018,860	0.0	0
Program Description:	Transfer of EMD Carryover to new EMD Fund 010B							
Countywide Priority:	3 Quality of Life							
Anticipated Results:	Transfer of carrryover							
	TOTA	L: 3 290 006	0	0	0	3.290.006	0.0	0

SCHEDULE 9

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

UNIT: 5110000 Financing-Transfers/Reimbursement

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Finance
FUND: GENERAL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Interfund Charges	293,000	859,400	859,400	3,290,006	3,290,006
SUBTOTAL	293,000	859,400	859,400	3,290,006	3,290,006
Interfund Reimb	-300,000	0	0	0	0
NET TOTAL	-7,000	859,400	859,400	3,290,006	3,290,006
Revenues	0	0	0	0	0
NET COST	-7,000	859,400	859,400	3,290,006	3,290,006

FIXED ASSET - REVOLVING

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9277000

Fixed Asset Revolvng

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies	17,000,000	17,000,000	0
Land	2,000,000	2,000,000	0
Equipment	49,850,000	43,850,000	-6,000,000
Interfund Charges	11,815,700	17,815,700	6,000,000
_			
Total Finance Uses	80,665,700	80,665,700	0
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	0	-9,224	-9,224
Other Revenues	80,665,700	80,674,924	9,224
	, i	, ,	,
Total Financing	80,665,700	80,665,700	0

- Net cost has not changed.
 - Revenues have increased by \$9,224.
 - > Fund Balance has decreased by \$9,224.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in revenues totally offsets the decrease in fund balance.

UNIT: Fixed Asset Revolvng

9277000

FUND: FIXED ASSET REVOLVING

277A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Land Improvements Equipment Interfund Charges	6,351,245 0 199,825 21,516,445 5,545,749	7,144,761 0 7,923 14,214,098 8,965,551	17,000,000 5,000,000 4,000,000 46,349,660 9,762,860	2,000,000 0 49,850,000	17,000,000 2,000,000 0 43,850,000 17,815,700
Total Finance Uses	33,613,264	30,332,333	82,112,520	80,665,700	80,665,700
Means of Financing					5 5
Fund Balance Other Revenues	0 31,306,937	-2,624,721 32,723,355	-2,624,721 84,737,241	0 80,665,700	-9,224 80,674,924
Total Financing	31,306,937	30,098,634	82,112,520	80,665,700	80,665,700

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7000000/2070000

General Services-Summary

	Adopted Proposed	Recommended	Proposed to Final
Operating Details	Budget 2004-05	Final Budget 2004-05	Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Services	150,108,328	146,598,428	-3,509,900
Total Operating Rev	150,108,328	146,598,428	-3,509,900
Salaries/Benefits	43,102,469	41,597,524	-1,504,945
Services & Supplies	85,589,132	86,240,594	651,462
Other Charges	3,124,124	2,772,121	-352,003
Depreciation/Amort	10,508,793	10,508,793	0
Cost of Goods Sold	5,830,000	5,830,000	0
Total Operating Exp	148,154,518	146,949,032	-1,205,486
Other Revenues	160,000	2,160,000	2,000,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	160,000	2,160,000	2,000,000
Interest Expense	1,483,911	1,483,911	0
Debt Retirement	352,899	248,485	-104,414
Equipment	277,000	77,000	-200,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	2,113,810	1,809,396	-304,414
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
MEMO Only:			
Equipment Acquisition			
Other Expenses	11,300,000	11,300,000	0
Other Equipment	3,506,000	4,078,000	572,000
Other Revenue	-837,500	-1,409,500	-572,000
Structures	0	0	0
Total	13,968,500	13,968,500	0
Positions	581.5	570.0	-11.5

The Department of General Services Final Budget includes adjustments to reflect modified retirement costs and reductions in agency overhead allocations. In addition, adjustments are included due to the transfer of the Contract Services Section to the Municipal Services Agency. Expenditures have decreased by \$1,509,900 due to the following:

- An expenditure decrease of \$1,504,945 in salaries and benefits is primarily due to the following:
 - > Adjustments to retirement costs due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
 - > Transfer of the Contract Services Section to the Municipal Services Agency.
- An expenditure increase of \$651,462 in services and supplies is chiefly due to the following division adjustments:
 - ➤ The Bradshaw and Downtown Districts increased by \$283,980 to reflect pass-through appropriation for direct expense supply accounts for customer work requests.
 - ➤ The Heavy Equipment Division increased by \$349,944 primarily due to reclassifying appropriations for equipment purchases.
- An expenditure decrease of \$352,003 in other charges is primarily due to reductions in agency overhead.
- Revenues have decreased by \$1,509,900 to reflect decreased expenditures.

Capital Outlay

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have increased by \$572,000.
 - > Revenues have increased by \$572,000.

- Expenditures have increased \$572,000 to reflect capital outlay required for additional heavy equipment requested by the Department of Water Quality.
- Revenues have increased \$572,000 to reflect appropriate recovery for the additional equipment requests.

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget Unit: 700000	0 General Services	I	Agency: Inter	rnal Services					
Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPE	PORTING					
001-A Dept. Admin	istration		4,351,121	3,584,534	766,587	0	0	32.0	1
Program Description:	Plans, directs & controls activities for the	dept.							
Countywide Priority:	0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal	or Financial Obligations							
Anticipated Results:	Transition from Public Works Agency to E appropriate for need. Requests will be answ				administrative	support to Depa	rtment that is tir	nely and	
002-A GS-Bradsha	w District		15,967,531	470,035	15,497,496	0	0	123.0	66
Program Description:	Operates/maintains all county-owned build	lings outside Dwntwn are	ea						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide quality facility management ensuring percentage of preventive maintenance tasks		tomer tenants. C	ustomer satisfaction	on levels above	e average and 5%	6 increase in co	mpletion of	•
002-B GS-Downtow	on District		10,306,490	498,410	9,808,080	0	0	87.0	12
Program Description:	Operates/maintains all county-owned build	lings inside Dwntwn area	ı						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide quality facility management ensuring percentage of preventive maintenance tasks		tomer tenants. C	ustomer satisfaction	on levels above	e average and 5%	6 increase in co	mpletion of	•
003 Security			3,365,402	881,075	2,484,327	0	0	35.0	2
Program Description:	Provides security services for county-owne	d buildings							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide for safety of county staff, the publi average and appropriate presence and visib		county occupied	facilities with qua	lity security se	rvices. Custome	r satisfaction lev	els above	
004 Energy Man	agement		8,536,726	335,625	8,201,101	0	0	1.0	0
Program Description:	Coordinates energy related issues								
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide coordinated County activities to pr At least 5% annual reduction in energy cor		nanagement and	conservation to ac	hieve a high le	vel of energy eff	iciency in all co	unty facilit	ies.

Program Numbe	er and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPP	<u>ORTING</u>					
005 GS-Airport I	District		6,192,957	0	6,192,957	0		0 52.0	34
Program Description:	Provides trades & Stationary Engr service	es to Airport facilities							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide quality facility management ensur perecentage of preventive maintenance tas		tomer tenants. C	ustomer satisfaction	on levels above	e average and 5%	6 increase in co	ompletion of	:
007 Central Purc	hasing		2,428,108	420,231	2,007,877	0		0 20.0	0
Program Description:	Centralized purchasing services for county	y departments							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide centralized purchasing services to 2004.	achieve best value and cu	stomer satisfacti	on. Customers in	crease their pu	rchases of recyc	led content sup	plies by 20%	% in
008 Support Serv	ices		11,534,689	1,401,092	10,133,597	0		0 37.0	7
Program Description:	Printing/stores/mail/messenger/warehouse	e/surplus property							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide timely, cost efficient countywide activities result in satisfied customers.	services such as mail mess	senger, records n	nanagement, print	ing and imagin	g, and surplus p	roperty manage	ement. Servi	ice
009-A Real Estate			3,715,089	0	3,715,089	0		0 30.0	6
Program Description:	Appraisal, acquisition, relocations & adm	in/fiscal support							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide real estate services that achieve costs at or below market levels, staff costs			ry, timely and cos	t-effective. Cu	stomer satisfacti	on above avera	ge, transacti	on
009-B Real Estate-	Lease Costs		48,143,395	364,800	47,778,595	0		0 0.0	0
Program Description:	Reflects lease costs for those county depts	s in leased facilities							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide real estate services that achieve costs at or below market levels, staff costs	, 1	1	ty, timely and cos	t-effective. Cu	stomer satisfacti	on above avera	ge, transact	on
010 Automotive S	Services		28,298,959	6,968,250	21,330,709	0		0 41.0	210
Program Description:	Maintains county-owned automotive equip	pment							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Maintain acceptable maintenance and repa	oire of county owned light	vehicles through	affactive cross le	waling of staff	Sarvica wait tir	nac will increas	se resulting	

Program N	Number and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPP	PORTING					
Heavy Fleet Services 27,337,774 6,495,761 20,842,013 0 0 112.0 1 Program Description: Operation & maintenance of the heavy equipment rental fleet Countywide Priority: 4 General Government Anticipated Results: Provide quality and timely maintenance and repairs of heavy equipment. Achieve 100% staffing of heavy equipment mechanics.							17		
	SELF-SU	JPPORTING Total:	170,178,241	21,419,813	148,758,428	0	0	570.0	355
	FUNDED	Total	170,178,241	21,419,813	148,758,428	0	0	570.0	355
		Grand Total:	170,178,241	21,419,813	148,758,428	0	0	570.0	355

Internal Services Agency/General Services 7000000/2070000

SCHEDULE 10
OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

FUNCTION: General

	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Operating Details	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
Charges for Services	133,301,521	132,283,688	146,766,392	150,443,928	146,598,428
Other Income	1,073	922	0	0	0
Total Operating Rev	133,302,594	132,284,610	146,766,392	150,443,928	146,598,428
Salaries/Benefits	37,374,916	38,910,645	41,517,572	43,102,469	41,597,524
Services & Supplies	74,674,749	75,187,425	82,968,746	85,924,732	86,240,594
Other Charges	3,833,600	2,330,391	3,051,299	3,124,124	2,772,121
Depreciation/Amort	10,792,939	9,980,443	10,461,930	10,508,793	10,508,793
Interfund Chgs/Reimb	-1,216,153	0	-1,272,269	0	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	13,283	-587	0	0	0
Costs of Goods Sold	6,837,564	6,420,337	7,430,000	5,830,000	5,830,000
Total Operating Expenses	132,310,898	132,828,654	144,157,278	148,490,118	146,949,032
Net Operating Income (Loss)	991,696	-544,044	2,609,114	1,953,810	-350,604
Interest Income	60	564	О	0	0
Interest Expense	-1,514,458	-1,611,956	-1,761,731	-1,483,911	-1,483,911
Debt Retirement	-537,253	-524,715	-719,445	-352,899	-248,485
Loss/Disposition-Asset	0	-47,092	0	0	0
Equipment	-46,866	-87,626	-127,938	-277,000	-77,000
Gain/Loss of Sale	1,232,429	649,481	0	0	0
Income - Other	2,246,050	6,579,657	0	160,000	2,160,000
Total Nonoperating Rev (Loss)	1,379,962	4,958,313	-2,609,114	-1,953,810	350,604
Net Income(Loss)	2,371,658	4,414,269	0	0	0
Memo Only:					
Miscellaneous Revenues	-1,800,187	-1,667,861	-650,000	-837,500	-1,409,500
Other Equipment	3,589,944	1,697,021	2,222,000	3,506,000	4,078,000
Other Expenses	368,222	1,053,712	4,234	11,300,000	11,300,000
Total Capital Replacement/Acquisition	2,157,979	1,082,872	1,576,234	13,968,500	13,968,500
Reserves at Year-End					
Reserve for Replacement				6,325,159	6,325,159
Positions	600.5	0.0	600.5	581.5	570.0

AIRPORT DISTRICT 7007440

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007440

General Services-Airport District

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	6,387,328	6,192,957	-194,371
Total Operating Rev	6,387,328	6,192,957	-194,371
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	4,401,588 965,547 213,198 343 806,652	4,251,598 962,087 183,311 343 795,618	-149,990 -3,460 -29,887 0 -11,034
Total Operating Exp	6,387,328	6,192,957	-194,371
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	52.0	52.0	0.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$194,371.
 - > Revenues have decreased by \$194,371.

- An expenditure decrease of \$149,990 in Salaries and Benefits is due to the following:
 - An expenditure decrease of \$130,756 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
 - ➤ An expenditure increase of \$14,801 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
 - > Salary savings due to a planned partial year vacancy.

- An expenditure decrease of \$3,460 in Services and Supplies is due to a reduction in Automotive Maintenance Services offset by an increase in COMPASS allocations.
- An expenditure decrease of \$29,887 in Other Charges is due to estimated decreases in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure decrease of \$11,034 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements reflects the recalculation of anticipated mileage for Light Fleet rental vehicles which is offset by minor adjustments to division and department overhead allocations.
- Revenues have decreased by \$194,371 to reflect decreased budget expenditures.

FUND: BUILDING MAINT AND OPERATIONS-GS

035F

ACTIVITY: Airport District UNIT: 7007440

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	5,106,082	5,724,447	6,134,734	6,387,328	6,192,957
Total Operating Rev	5, 106,082	5,724,447	6,134,734	6,387,328	6,192,957
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort	3,577,682 840,975 248,596	3,892,443 794,269 173,867	4,067,113 1,150,508 207,009 327	4,401,588 965,547 213,198 343	4,251,598 962,087 183,311 343
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	560,980	526,749	709,777	806,652	795,618
Total Operating Exp	5,228,233	5,387,328	6,134,734	6,387,328	6,192,957
Other Revenues	108	763	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	108	763	0	0	0
Net Income (Loss)	-122,043	337,882	0	0	0
Positions	50.0	52.0	50.0	52.0	52.0

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007420

General Services-Bradshaw District

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	15,507,582	15,497,496	-10,086
Total Operating Rev	15,507,582	15,497,496	-10,086
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	9,523,350 3,763,554 618,171 869 1,601,638	9,362,782 3,943,774 589,655 869 1,600,416	-160,568 180,220 -28,516 0 -1,222
Total Operating Exp	15,507,582	15,497,496	-10,086
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	123.0	123.0	0.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$10,086.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$10,086.

- An expenditure decrease of \$194,841 reflects the retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$34,293 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- An expenditure increase of \$180,220 in Service and Supplies is primarily due to an increase in pass-through appropriation for direct expense supply accounts for customer work requests.

- An expenditure decrease of \$28,516 in Other Charges reflects a reduction in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure decrease of \$1,222 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements is due to an internal adjustment for facility use revenue recovery offset by minor adjustments to department and division overhead allocations.
- Revenues have decreased \$10,086 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: BUILDING MAINT AND OPERATIONS-GS

035F

ACTIVITY: Bradshaw District

UNIT: 7007420

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Use Of Money/Prop	56	151	0	0	0
Charges for Service	12,079,309	13,742,306	14,232,813	15,507,582	15,497,496
Total Operating Rev	12,079,365	13,742,457	14,232,813	15,507,582	15,497,496
	,,		,,	,,	,,
Salaries/Benefits	7,825,088	8,404,282	8,992,574	9,523,350	9,362,782
Service & Supplies	3,727,720	2,833,712	3,460,539	3,763,554	3,943,774
Other Charges	570,443	540,839	593,322	618,171	589,655
Depreciation/Amort	0	0	828	869	869
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	978,424	1,009,470	1,185,550	1,601,638	1,600,416
Total Operating Exp	13,101,675	12,788,303	14,232,813	15,507,582	15,497,496
					1
Other Revenues	1,720	330	0	0	0
Other Revenues	1,720	330		U	
Total Nonoperating Rev	1,720	330	0	0	0
				_	1
Net Income (Loss)	-1,020,590	954,484	0	0	0
Positions	125.0	123.0	125.0	123.0	123.0
i ositions	125.0	125.0	125.0	125.0	123.0

CONTRACT & PURCHASING SERVICES

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007063

General Services-Purchasing/Contracts

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	3,113,039	2,007,877	-1,105,162
Total Operating Rev	3,113,039	2,007,877	-1,105,162
Salaries/Benefits	2,464,035	1,717,283	-746,752
Service & Supplies	489,876	352,486	-137,390
Other Charges	149,830	97,310	-52,520
Depreciation/Amort	1,800	1,800	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-96,916	-161,002	-64,086
Total Operating Exp	3,008,625	2,007,877	-1,000,748
	, ,	, ,	, ,
Debt Retirement	104,414	0	-104,414
Total Nonoperating Exp	104,414	0	-104,414
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	27.5	20.0	-7.5

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$1,105,162.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$1,105,162.

Description of Significant Changes

• An expenditure decrease of \$41,482 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension obligation Bonds.

- An expenditure increase of \$5,693 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- Expenditures have decreased \$1,105,162 primarily due to the transfer of the Contract Services Section to the Municipal Services Agency (MSA).
- Revenues have decreased \$1,105,162 to reflect the transfer of the Contract Services Section to the MSA.

FUND: PURCHASING-GS

035H

ACTIVITY: Purchasing UNIT: 7007063

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	2,728,283	2,948,091	3,017,365	3,113,039	2,007,877
Total Operating Rev	2,728,283	2,948,091	3,017,365	3,113,039	2,007,877
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies	2,025,886 413,481	1,961,464 320,064	2,258,402 584,197	2,464,035 489,876	1,717,283 352,486
Other Charges Depreciation/Amort	135,374 1,778	128,733 1,778	147,071 1,800	149,830 1,800	97,310 1.800
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-57,769	-178,842	-118,194	-96,916	-161,002
Total Operating Exp	2,518,750	2,233,197	2,873,276	3,008,625	2,007,877
Other Revenues	6,950	5,614	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	6,950	5,614	0	0	0
Debt Retirement	143,664	143,664	144,089	104,414	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	143,664	143,664	144,089	104,414	0
Net Income (Loss)	72,819	576,844	0	0	0
Positions	27.5	26.5	27.5	20.0	20.0

DOWNTOWN DISTRICT

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007430

General Services-Downtown District

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	9,819,113	9,808,080	-11,033
Total Operating Rev	9,819,113	9,808,080	-11,033
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort	6,260,018 2,206,853 466,888 375	6,170,147 2,310,613 441,177 375	-89,871 103,760 -25,711 0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	884,979	885,768	789
Total Operating Exp	9,819,113	9,808,080	-11,033
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	87.0	87.0	0.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$11,033.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$11,033.

- An expenditure decrease of \$130,954 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$24,762 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- An expenditure increase of \$103,760 in Service and Supplies is primarily due to an increase in pass-through appropriation for direct expense supply accounts for customer work requests.
- An expenditure decrease of \$25,711 in Other Charges reflects a reduction in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure increase of \$789 in Intrafund Charges/Reimbursements is due to adjustments to department and division overhead allocations offset by an internal adjustment for Facility Use revenue recovery.
- Revenues have decreased \$11,033 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: BUILDING MAINT AND OPERATIONS-GS

035F

ACTIVITY: Downtown District

UNIT: 7007430

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Llee Of Menou/Dren	669	774		0	
Use Of Money/Prop	668	771	10.023.400	0 910 113	0 000 000
Charges for Service	8,629,072	8,613,005	10,023,409	9,819,113	9,808,080 I
Total Operating Rev	8,629,740	8,613,776	10,023,409	9,819,113	9,808,080
					- I
Salaries/Benefits	6,182,208	5,781,696	6,083,589	6,260,018	6,170,1 4 7
Service & Supplies	3,071,416		2,630,815	2,206,853	
Other Charges	514,899	412,703	466,888	466,888	441,177
Depreciation/Amort	0	0	375	375	375
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	532,405	570,759	841,742	884,979	885,768
Total Operating Exp	10,300,928	8,965,585	10,023,409	9,819,113	9,808,080
				1	
Other Revenues	1,775	813	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	1,775	813	0	0	0
					1
Net Income (Loss)	-1,669,413	-350,996	0	0	0
(2000)	1,555,110	353,000			
Desitions	97.0	97.0	97.0	97.0	97.0
Positions	87.0	87.0	87.0	87.0	87.0

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007046

General Services-Energy Management

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	8,210,154	8,201,101	-9,053
Total Operating Rev	8,210,154	8,201,101	-9,053
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	123,474 8,317,393 13,479 47,006 -291,198	120,877 8,320,448 13,503 47,006 -300,733	-2,597 3,055 24 0 -9,535
Total Operating Exp	8,210,154	8,201,101	-9,053
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	1.0	1.0	0.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$9,053.
 - > Revenues have decreased by \$9,053.

- An expenditure decrease of \$2,882 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$285 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- An expenditure increase of \$3,055 in Services and Supplies is primarily due to increased COMPASS allocated costs.

- An expenditure increase of \$24 in Other Charges is due to a correction to the Countywide Cost Allocation appropriation offset by reductions in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure decrease of \$9,535 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements reflects an internal adjustment for facility use revenue recovery.
- Revenues have decreased by \$9,053 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: BUILDING MAINT AND OPERATIONS-GS

035F

ACTIVITY: Energy Management

UNIT: 7007046

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	6,456,225	6,692,762	7,258,572	8,210,154	8,201,101
Total Operating Rev	6,456,225	6,692,762	7,258,572	8,210,154	8,201,101
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges	115,246 6,481,960 6,901	122,497 6,914,052 12,376	118,909 7,385,598 13,479	123,474 8,317,393 13,479	120,877 8,320,448 13,503
Depreciation/Amort	0	0	0	47,006	,
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-271,980	-273,728	-259,414	-291,198	-300,733
Total Operating Exp	6,332,127	6,775,197	7,258,572	8,210,154	8,201,101
Interest Expense	0	6,253	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	0	6,253	0	0	0
Net Income (Loss)	124,098	-88,688	0	0	0
Positions	1.0	1.0	1.0	1.0	1.0

FLEET SERVICES - HEAVY EQUIPMENT

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007600

Fleet Services-Heavy Equip

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Recommended Budget 2004-05 Final Budget 2004-05		Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	20,842,013	18,842,013	-2,000,000
Total Operating Rev	20,842,013	18,842,013	-2,000,000
Salaries/Benefits	8,081,630	7,950,633	-130,997
Service & Supplies	9,749,470	10,099,414	349,944
Other Charges	596,050	570,130	-25,920
Depreciation/Amort	2,417,136	2,417,136	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-332,273	-325,300	6,973
Total Operating Exp	20,512,013	20,712,013	200,000
Other Revenues	0	2,000,000	2,000,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	0	2,000,000	2,000,000
Debt Retirement	110,000	110,000	0
Equipment	220,000	20,000	-200,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	330,000	130,000	-200,000
			·
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	112.0	112.0	0.0

• Net county cost has not changed.

- An expenditure decrease of \$165,320 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$31,877 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- Total Operating Expense increased \$200,000 as a result of reclassifying appropriations for equipment purchases. The adjustment decreased Total Nonoperating Expense by \$200,000. The adjustment did not change net county cost.
- Total Operating Revenue decreased \$2,000,000 as a result of reclassifying revenue appropriations. The adjustment increased Total Nonoperating Revenue by \$2,000,000. The adjustment did not change net county cost.

FUND: FLEET SERVICES HEAVY EQUIP

035M

ACTIVITY: Fleet Svc-Heavy Equipment

UNIT: 7007600

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	15,868,660	17,483,671	19,113,603	20,842,013	18,842,013
Total Operating Rev	15,868,660	17,483,671	19,113,603	20,842,013	18,842,013
			ii.		
Salaries/Benefits	7,036,224	7,335,529	7,486,186	8,081,630	7,950,633
Service & Supplies	9,320,929	9,843,674	9,482,268	9,749,470	10,099,414
Other Charges	669,513	508,593	572,107	596,050	570,130
Depreciation/Amort	2,380,704	2,426,752	2,436,836	2,417,136	2,417,136
Interfund Chgs/Reimb	-1,216,153	0	-1,272,269	0	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-73,941	-187,976	196,537	-332,273	-325,300
Total Operating Exp	18,117,276	19,926,572	18,901,665	20,512,013	20,712,013
	, ,				
Interest Income	60	564	0	0	0
Other Revenues	1,900,663	2,339,658	0	0	2,000,000
Total Nanaparating Day	1,900,723	2,340,222	0	0	2,000,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	1,900,723	2,340,222	0	0	2,000,000
					_
Interest Expense	12	0	0	0	0
Debt Retirement	0	110,000	110,000	110,000	110,000
Equipment	40,945	7,710	101,938	220,000	20,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	40,957	117,710	211,938	330,000	130,000
Net Income (Loss)	-388,850	-220,389	0	0	0
Positions	111.0	112.0	111.0	112.0	112.0

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007500

Fleet Services-Light Equip

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	21,170,709	21,170,709	0
Total Operating Rev	21,170,709	21,170,709	0
Salaries/Benefits	2,674,061	2,623,073	-50,988
Service & Supplies	7,912,676	7,853,689	-58,987
Other Charges	295,255	377,542	82,287
Depreciation/Amort	7,848,164	7,848,164	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	1,064,642	1,092,330	27,688
Total Operating Exp	19,794,798	19,794,798	0
Other Revenues	160,000	160,000	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	160,000	160,000	0
Interest Expense	1,483,911	1,483,911	0
Debt Retirement	30,000	30,000	0
Equipment	22,000	22,000	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	1,535,911	1,535,911	0
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	41.0	41.0	0.0

• Net county cost has not changed.

Description of Significant Changes

• An expenditure decrease of \$62,656 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.

• An expenditure increase of \$11,668 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

FUND: FLEET SERVICES LIGHT EQUIP

035L

ACTIVITY: Fleet Svc-Light Equipment

UNIT: 7007500

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Use Of Money/Prop	329	0	0	0	0
Charges for Service	23,666,560	16,286,392	20,655,687	21,170,709	21,170,709
Total Operating Rev	23,666,889	16,286,392	20,655,687	21,170,709	21,170,709
Salaries/Benefits	2,595,628	2,612,729	2,792,199	2,674,061	2,623,073
Service & Supplies	6,799,903	7,223,280	7,646,908	7,912,676	7,853,689
Other Charges	193,212	216,107	284,299	295,255	377,542
Depreciation/Amort	8,264,741	7,410,725	7,859,764	7,848,164	7,848,164
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	349,913	733,721	254,786	1,064,642	1,092,330
Total Operating Exp	18,203,397	18,196,562	18,837,956	19,794,798	19,794,798
Gain/Sale/Property	1,278,160	649,381	0	0	0
Other Revenues	306,515	4, 199, 914	0	160,000	160,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	1,584,675	4,849,295	0	160,000	160,000
Interest Expense	1,514,446	1,478,436	1,761,731	1,483,911	1,483,911
Debt Retirement	0	30,000	30,000	30,000	30,000
Loss/Disposition-Asset	45,846	43,629	0	0	0
Equipment	0	0	26,000	22,000	22,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	1,560,292	1,552,065	1,817,731	1,535,911	1,535,911
Net Income (Loss)	5,487,875	1,387,060	0	0	0
Positions	46.0	41.0	46.0	41.0	41.0

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF GENERAL SERVICES

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7110000

General Services-Office Of The Director

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	780,042	766,587	-13,455
Total Operating Rev	780,042	766,587	-13,455
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	2,742,600 1,013,926 260,759 30,000 -3,325,728	2,820,524 1,158,735 26,919 30,000 -3,328,076	77,924 144,809 -233,840 0 -2,348
Total Operating Exp	721,557	708,102	-13,455
Debt Retirement	58,485	58,485	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	58,485	58,485	0
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	29.0	32.0	3.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$13,455.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$13,455.

- Expenditures for Salaries and Benefits have increased \$77,924 due to the following:
 - > Transfer-in of 2.0 positions due to the closure of the North County Corporation Yard warehouses.

- > Transfer-in of 1.0 position due to the transition of the Contract Services Section to the Municipal Services Agency (MSA).
- An expenditure decrease of \$60,618 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$9,255 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- Expenditures for Services and Supplies have increased by \$144,809 primarily due to the following:
 - > Transfer of an information technology contract as a result of the department's transition from MSA to the Internal Services Agency.
 - > Recently acquired estimates for software license maintenance.
 - > Allocated cost shifts due to the transfer of the Contract Services Section to MSA.
- An expenditure decrease of \$233,840 in Other Charges reflects mitigation efforts to offset expense increases that resulted from the agency reorganization and the transfer of the Contract Services Section to MSA.
- An expenditure decrease of \$2,348 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements reflects an adjustment to department overhead allocations offset by an increase to the leased facility allocation due to the relocation of the Contract Services Section.
- Revenues have decreased \$13,455 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: GENERAL SERVICES-OPERATIONS

035A

ACTIVITY: Office of the Director

UNIT: 7110000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Use Of Money/Prop Charges for Service	20 1,014,634	0 1,058,885	0 1,240,007	0 780,042	0 766,587
Total Operating Rev	1,014,654	1,058,885	1,240,007	780,042	766,587
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	2,167,962 313,586 -249,881 28,145 -1,308,384	2,375,255 375,720 -110,412 22,261 -1,645,536	2,487,797 320,603 260,759 30,000 -1,917,637	2,742,600 1,013,926 260,759 30,000 -3,325,728	2,820,524 1,158,735 26,919 30,000 -3,328,076
Total Operating Exp	951,428	1,017,288	1,181,522	721,557	708,102
Other Revenues	3,354	321	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	3,354	321	0	0	0
Debt Retirement	58,560	58,560	58,485	58,485	58,485
Total Nonoperating Exp	58,560	58,560	58,485	58,485	58,485
Net Income (Loss)	8,020	-16,642	0	0	0
Positions	29.0	29.0	29.0	32.0	32.0

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7990000

Parking Enterprise

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	2,570,842	2,700,842	130,000
Total Operating Rev	2,570,842	2,700,842	130,000
Salaries/Benefits	602,849	593,540	-9.309
Service & Supplies	1,945,820	1,518,083	-427,737
Other Charges	147,070	134,116	-12,954
Depreciation/Amort	534,000	534,000	0
Total Operating Exp	3,229,739	2,779,739	-450,000
Interest Income	200,000	70,000	-130,000
Other Revenues	783.897	783,897	130,000
	1 33,533	1 32,233	
Total Nonoperating Rev	983,897	853,897	-130,000
Interest Expense	325,000	325,000	o
Improvements	0	450,000	450,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	325,000	775,000	450,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	323,000	773,000	+30,000
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	10.0	10.0	0.0

• Net county cost has not changed.

Description of Significant Changes

• An expenditure decrease of \$12,317 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.

- An expenditure increase of \$3,008 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- Total Operating Expense decreased \$450,000 as a result of reclassifying appropriations for fixed asset projects. The adjustment increased Total

Nonoperating Expense by \$450,000. The adjustment did not change net county cost.

• Total Operating Revenue increased \$130,000 as a result of a correction to Interest Income. The correction decreased Total Nonoperating Revenue by \$130,000. The adjustment did not change net county cost.

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION									
Budget Unit: 799000	0 Gen Svcs-Parking Enterprise	Agenc	y: Internal Ser	vices					
Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	SELF-SUPPOR	TING_					
001 Parking Enter	prise		3,554,739	0	3,554,739	0	0	10.0	1
Program Description:	Provides parking services to public/county	employees							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Provide basic parking services for employe % of rates in nearby lots between 22% - 70	•	nable rates while n	neeting Enterprise	Fund requirem	nents such as del	bt obligations. Pa	rking rates	as
		TOTAL:	3,554,739	0	3,554,739	0	0	10.0	1

FUND: PARKING ENTERPRISE

056A

ACTIVITY: Parking Operations

UNIT: 7990000

SCHEDULE 11

OPERATIONS OF PUBLIC SERVICE ENTERPRISE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Use Of Money/Prop Charges for Service	2,483,354 47,717	2,393,108 47,718	2,739,495 47,718	2,723,124 47,718	2,723,124 47,718
Total Operating Rev	2,531,071	2,440,826	2,787,213	2,770,842	2,770,842
Salaries/Benefits Services & Supplies Other Charges	527,254 1,049,392 732,371	524,305 1,328,051 702,420	567,922 1,241,988 978,503	602,849 1,945,820 1,006,070	593,540 1,518,083 993,116
Total Operating Exp	2,309,017	2,554,776	2,788,413	3,554,739	3,104,739
Other Revenues	565	63,952	1,200	783,897	783,897
Total Nonoperating Rev	565	63,952	1,200	783,897	783,897
Improvements	0	1,036	0	0	450,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	0	1,036	0	0	450,000
Net Income (Loss)	222,619	-51,034	0	0	0
Positions	11.0	10.0	11.0	10.0	10.0

REAL ESTATE 7007030

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7007030

General Services-Real Estate

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	51,493,684	51,493,684	o
Total Operating Rev	51,493,684	51,493,684	0
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	2,466,178 48,748,617 103,498 175,391	2,418,934 48,795,861 98,655 180,234	-47,244 47,244 -4,843 4,843
Total Operating Exp	51,493,684	51,493,684	0
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	30.0	30.0	0.0

• Net county cost has not changed.

- An expenditure decrease of \$55,782 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$8,539 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY REAL ESTATE 7007030

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

County Budget Act (1985)

FUND: REAL ESTATE-GS

035K

ACTIVITY: Real Estate UNIT: 7007030

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

1100712 12711 200100			·	-	
Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	43,134,153	45,966,855	50,196,361	51,493,684	51,493,684
Total Operating Rev	43,134,153	45,966,855	50,196,361	51,493,684	51,493,684
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges	1,863,829 40,680,298 97,333	2,213,139 42,648,899 63,085	2,479,139 47,623,326 83,498	2,466,178 48,748,617 103,498	2,418,934 48,795,861 98,655
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-145,505	692	-72,133	175,391	180,234
Total Operating Exp	42,495,955	44,925,815	50,113,830	51,493,684	51,493,684
Other Revenues	15,063	1,519	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	15,063	1,519	0	0	0
Debt Retirement	82,632	82,632	82,531	0	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	82,632	82,632	82,531	0	0
Net Income (Loss)	570,629	959,927	0	0	0
Positions	30.0	30.0	30.0	30.0	30.0

SECURITY SERVICES 7450000

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7450000

General Services-Security Services

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05	
Charges for Service	2,609,236	2,484,327	-124,909	
Total Operating Rev	2,609,236	2,484,327	-124,909	
Salaries/Benefits	2,342,253	2,217,066	-125, 187	
Service & Supplies	573,732	578,155	4,423	
Other Charges	219,513	199,656	-19,857	
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	-526,262	-510,550	15,712	
Total Operating Exp	2,609,236	2,484,327	-124,909	
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0	
Positions	35.0	35.0	0.0	

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$124,909.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$124,909.

- An expenditure decrease of \$125,187 in Salary and Benefits is due to the following:
 - An expenditure decrease of \$47,507 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
 - An expenditure increase of \$32,871 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
 - > Extra help costs decreased as a result of discontinuing security services for the District Attorney.

- An expenditure increase of \$4,423 in Service and Supplies is primarily due to an increase in allocated COMPASS costs and increased safety training costs.
- An expenditure decrease of \$19,857 in Other Charges reflects a reduction in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure increase of \$15,712 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements is due to adjustments to division and department overhead allocations, an internal adjustment for Facility Use revenue recovery, offset by a reduction to contract services costs due to the transfer of the Contract Services Section.
- Revenues have decreased \$124,909 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: BUILDING MAINT AND OPERATIONS-GS

035F

ACTIVITY: Security Services

UNIT: 7450000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	1,639,469	2,425,834	2,308,649	2,609,236	2,484,327
Total Operating Rev	1,639,469	2,425,834	2,308,649	2,609,236	2,484,327
Salaries/Benefits	2,184,170	2,299,289	2,501,966	2,342,253	2,217,066
Service & Supplies	292,086	212,712	564,205	573,732	578,155
Other Charges Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	124,865 -645,058	193,576 -622,910	213,617 -971,139	219,513 -526,262	199,656 -510,550
Total Operating Exp	1,956,063	2,082,667	2,308,649	2,609,236	2,484,327
Gain/Sale/Property Other Revenues	7 1,575	0 225	0	0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	1,582	225	0	0	0
Net Income (Loss)	-315,012	343,392	0	0	0
Positions	51.0	35.0	51.0	35.0	35.0

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 7700000

General Services-Support Services

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	10,175,428	10, 133,597	-41,831
Total Operating Rev	10,175,428	10,133,597	-41,831
Salaries/Benefits	2,023,282	1,944,607	-78,675
Service & Supplies	1,847,488	1,865,332	17,844
Other Charges	187,483	174,263	-13,220
Depreciation/Amort	163,100	163,100	0
Intrafund Chgs/Reimb	39,075	71,295	32,220
Cost of Goods Sold	5,830,000	5,830,000	0
Total Operating Exp	10,090,428	10,048,597	-41,831
Debt Retirement	50,000	50,000	0
Equipment	35,000	35,000	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	85,000	85,000	0
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0
Positions	44.0	37.0	-7.0

- The allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$41,831.
 - Revenues have decreased by \$41,831.

- An expenditure decrease of \$78,675 in Salaries and Benefits reflects retirement adjustments due to the recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds (\$57,481) and elimination of funding for a training and development position that will be deleted once the incumbent qualifies for placement in the new classification.
- An expenditure increase of \$11,247 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.
- An expenditure increase of \$17,844 in Service and Supplies is primarily
 due to an increase in COMPASS costs and increased Facility Use
 allocations as a result of a safety review where current space allotments
 were determined to be inadequate.
- An expenditure decrease of \$13,220 in Other Charges reflects a reduction in agency overhead allocations.
- An expenditure increase of \$32,220 in Intrafund Charges/ Reimbursements is due to the increase in facility use allocations as a result of a safety review, adjustments to department and division overhead allocations, and internal adjustments for revenue collection due the transfer of the Contract Services Section to the Municipal Services Agency.
- Revenues have decreased \$41,831 to reflect decreased expenditures.

FUND: SUPPORT SERVICES-GS

035J

ACTIVITY: Support Services

UNIT: 7700000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	12,979,074	11,341,440	12,585,192	10,511,028	10,133,597
Total Operating Rev	12,979,074	11,341,440	12,585,192	10,511,028	10,133,597
Salaries/Benefits Service & Supplies Other Charges Depreciation/Amort Intrafund Chgs/Reimb Cost of Goods Sold	1,800,993 2,732,395 1,522,345 117,571 94,198 6,837,564	1,912,322 1,820,616 190,924 118,927 67,014 6,420,337	2,249,698 2,119,779 209,250 132,000 150,125 7,430,000	2,023,282 2,183,088 187,483 163,100 39,075 5,830,000	1,944,607 1,865,332 174,263 163,100 71,295 5,830,000
		, ,			
Total Operating Exp	13,105,066	10,530,140	12,290,852	10,426,028	10,048,597
Gain/Sale/Property Other Revenues	108 8,327	100 30,500	0	0 0	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	8,435	30,600	0	0	0
Interest Expense Debt Retirement Loss/Disposition-Asset Equipment	0 252,397 0 5,921	127,267 99,859 3,463 79,916	0 294,340 0 0	0 50,000 0 35,000	0 50,000 0 35,000
Total Nonoperating Exp	258,318	310,505	294,340	85,000	85,000
Net Income (Loss)	-375,875	531,395	0	0	0
Positions	43.0	44.0	43.0	37.0	37.0

INTERAGENCY PROCUREMENT

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9030000

Interagency Procurement

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	44,994,489	44,994,489	0
Total Operating Rev	44,994,489	44,994,489	0
Service & Supplies	431,676	431,676	0
Other Charges	80,665,700	85,052,495	4,386,795
Total Operating Exp	81,097,376	85,484,171	4,386,795
Interest Income	3,237,954	3,237,954	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	3,237,954	3,237,954	0
Net Income (Loss)	-32,864,933	-37,251,728	-4,386,795
Retained Earnings-July 1	51,268,785	55,655,580	4,386,795

- Retained Earnings has increased by \$4,386,795.
- Finance Uses has increased by \$4,386,795.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in retained earnings will provide for continuing acquisition of fixed assets.

FUND: INTERAGENCY PROCUREMENT

030A

ACTIVITY: Interagency Procurement

UNIT: 9030000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	45,155,441	37,120,174	51,847,352	44,994,489	44,994,489
Total Operating Rev	45,155,441	37,120,174	51,847,352	44,994,489	44,994,489
Service & Supplies Other Charges	348,560 34,162,285	389,955 32,723,355	431,676 93,251,559	431,676 85,052,495	431,676 85,052,495
Total Operating Exp	34,510,845	33,113,310	93,683,235	85,484,171	85,484,171
Interest Income	4,545,041	3,020,908	3,732,950	3,237,954	3,237,954
Total Nonoperating Rev	4,545,041	3,020,908	3,732,950	3,237,954	3,237,954
Contingencies	0	0	10,524,875	0	0
Total Nonoperating Exp	0	0	10,524,875	0	0
Net Income (Loss)	15,189,637	7,027,772	-48,627,808	-37,251,728	-37,251,728
Retained Earnings-July 1	33,438,170	48,627,808	48,627,808	51,268,785	55,655,580
	ı				

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 2920000

Jail Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	1,340,452 3,459,738 -3,559,738	3,459,738	-988,607 0 0
Total Finance Uses	1,240,452	251,845	-988,607
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	1,240,452	251,845	-988,607
Total Financing	1,240,452	251,845	-988,607

- Available Fund Balance--\$988,607 Reduction.
- Finance Uses--\$988,607 Reduction.

Description of Significant Changes

• This reflects a \$988,607 reduction in the available fund balance and finance uses.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

JAIL DEBT SERVICE 2920000

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) UNIT: Jail Debt Service

2920000

FUND: JAIL DEBT SERVICE

292A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges	1,092,775 7,093,873	33,307 1,946,387	500,000 2,722,727	351,845 3,459,738	351,845 3,459,738
Interfund Charges	0	1,178,118	, ,	0,439,730	0
Interfund Reimb	-3,836,492	-164,249	0	-3,559,738	-3,559,738
Total Finance Uses	4,350,156	2,993,563	3,222,727	251,845	251,845
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	433,904	3,222,727	3,222,727	251,845	251,845
Use Of Money/Prop	476,437	22,682	0	0	0
Other Financing	1,078,941	0	0	0	0
Total Financing	1,989,282	3,245,409	3,222,727	251,845	251,845

JUVENILE COURTHOUSE PROJECT - CONSTRUCTION

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9279000

Juvenile Courthouse Project-Construction

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Other Charges	18,396,392	14,077,032	-4,319,360
Total Finance Uses	18,396,392	14,077,032	-4,319,360
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	18,396,392	14,077,032	-4,319,360
Total Financing	18,396,392	14,077,032	-4,319,360

- Available Fund Balance--\$4,319,360 Reduction.
- Finance Uses-\$4,319,360 Reduction.

Description of Significant Changes

• This reflects a \$4,319,360 reduction in the available fund balance and finance uses associated with construction projects.

UNIT: Juvenile Courthouse Project-Construction

9279000

FUND: JUVENILE COURTHOUSE

279A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges	675,199 3,053,010	0 14,402,383	0 28,241,124	0 14,077,032	0 14,077,032
Total Finance Uses	3,728,209	,	28,241,124	14,077,032	14,077,032
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	0	28,241,124	28,241,124	14,077,032	14,077,032
Use Of Money/Prop Other Financing	0 31,969,334	238,290 0	0	0	0
Total Financing	31,969,334	28,479,414	28,241,124	14,077,032	14,077,032

JUVENILE COURTHOUSE PROJECT - DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9280000

Juvenile Courthouse Project-Debt Service

Financing Uses	Adopted Proposed	Recommended	Proposed To Final
Classification	Budget 2004-05	Final Budget 2004-05	Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies	3,030,079	1,705,141	-1,32 4 ,938
Other Charges	1,541,788	1,541,788	0
Total Finance Uses	4,571,867	3,246,929	-1,324,938
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	3,030,079	1,705,141	-1,32 4 ,938
Use Of Money/Prop	1,541,788	1,541,788	0
Total Financing	4,571,867	3,246,929	-1,324,938

- Available Fund Balance--\$1,324,938 Reduction.
- Finance Uses--\$1,324,938 Reduction.

Description of Significant Changes

• The reduction in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

UNIT: Juvenile Courthouse Project-Debt Service

9280000

FUND: JUVENILE COURTHOUSE PROJECT-DEBT

280A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
Services & Supplies	257,727	26,234	.,,.	1,705,141	1,705,141
Other Charges	0	1,464,640		1,541,788	1,541,788
Total Finance Uses	257,727	1,490,874	4,799,877	3,246,929	3,246,929
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	0	3,080,079	3,080,079	1,705,141	1,705,141
Use Of Money/Prop	64	115,873	1,719,798	1,541,788	1,541,788
Other Financing	5,554,618	0	0	0	0
Total Financing	5,554,682	3,195,952	4,799,877	3,246,929	3,246,929

LIABILITY/PROPERTY INSURANCE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3910000

Liability Property Insurance

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Charges for Service	11,417,071	11,417,071	0
Total Operating Rev	11,417,071	11,417,071	0
Service & Supplies Other Charges	20,523,280 60,942	20,498,960 59,629	-24,320 -1,313
Total Operating Exp	20,584,222	20,558,589	-25,633
Other Revenues	2,957,000	2,957,000	0
Total Nonoperating Rev	2,957,000	2,957,000	0
Net Income (Loss)	-6,210,151	-6, 184, 518	25,633

- The allocation (net cost) has decreased by \$25,633:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$25,633

- An expenditure decrease of \$25,633 reflects the net change resulting from reduction in retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds, partially offset by increased retiree medical subsidy cost adjustments.
- No adjustment was made to revenues since Proposed Budget assumed using Liability Insurance retained earnings for \$6.1 million of the Fiscal Year 2004-05 cost. The net reduction from the retirement cost and retiree medical subsidy adjustments will reduce the amount needed from Reserves.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

County Budget Act (1985)

FUND: LIABILITY PROPERTY INSURANCE

037A

ACTIVITY: Liability/Property Insurance

UNIT: 3910000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	19,822,848	14,332,051	12,382,611	11,417,071	11,417,071
Total Operating Rev	19,822,848	14,332,051	12,382,611	11,417,071	11,417,071
Salaries/Benefits	0	1,584	0	0	0
Service & Supplies	12,496,354	16,332,323	18,786,036	20,523,280	20,498,960
Other Charges	35,059	171,410	196,575	60,942	59,629
Total Operating Exp	12,531,413	16,505,317	18,982,611	20,584,222	20,558,589
Interest Income	140,308	169,901	0	0	0
Other Revenues	117,732	1,317,264	2,600,000	2,957,000	2,957,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	258,040	1,487,165	2,600,000	2,957,000	2,957,000
Net Income (Loss)	7,549,475	-686,101	-4,000,000	-6,210,151	-6,184,518

MENTAL HEALTH DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9296000

Mental Health Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Other Charges	0	642,154	642,154
Total Finance Uses	0	642,154	642,154
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	0	642,154	642,154
Total Financing	0	642,154	642,154

- Available Fund Balance--\$642,154 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$642,154 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The available fund balance will be transferred to Non-Departmental Revenues/General Fund (Budget Unit 5700000). The final debt service payment was made in the prior fiscal year.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) **UNIT: Mental Health Debt Service**

9296000

FUND: MENTAL HEALTH DEBT SERVICE

296A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
Services & Supplies	16,380	255	484,886	0	0
Other Charges	423,060	207,623	355,000	642,154	642,154
Interfund Reimb	-645,247	0	0	0	0
Total Finance Uses	-205,807	207,878	839,886	642,154	642,154
Means of Financing					5
Fund Balance	605,258	839,886	839,886	642,154	642,154
Use Of Money/Prop	28,820	10,147	0	0	0
Total Financing	634,078	850,033	839,886	642,154	642,154

NON-DEPARTMENTAL REVENUES/GENERAL FUND

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 5700000

Non-Departmental Revenues/General Fund

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Charges Intrafund Charges	-1,100,000 1,318,018 7,431,000 0 4,508,147	2,338,000 3,113,691 11,587,000 250,000 4,090,293	3,438,000 1,795,673 4,156,000 250,000 -417,854
SUBTOTAL	12,157,165	21,378,984	9,221,819
Interfund Reimb Intrafund Reimb	-7,902,687 0	-8,774,006 -95,000	-871,319 -95,000
NET TOTAL	4,254,478	12,509,978	8,255,500
Revenues	426,535,000	422,323,000	-4,212,000
NET COST	-422,280,522	-409,813,022	12,467,500

- The allocation (net county cost) has increased by \$12,552,500:
 - Expenditures have increased by \$8,340,500
 - > Revenues have decreased by \$4,212,000.

- Expenditures increased by \$8,340,500 due to funding for support of countywide operations, TRANS interest expense, and increases in various centralized special countywide projects.
- Revenues decreased \$4,212,000. This reflects a reduction associated with the State's Swap of Vehicle License Fees for Property Taxes (\$12,200,000) which is partially offset by increases in Fines and Penalty Revenues (\$1,700,000), Interest Income (\$2,991,000), and various miscellaneous other revenues (\$3,297,000).

	2004-05	PROGRAN	A INFORM	ATION					
Budget Unit: 5	5700000 Non-Dept Revenues/GF		Agency: Inter	nal Services					
Program 1	Number and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATE	<u>D</u>					
901 General Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Rest	rity: 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Finan	icial Obligations		8,664,006 Units	422,323,000	0	-414,349,713	0.0	0
002 Mande Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Rest	rity: 0 Mandated Countywide/Municipal or Finan	icial Obligations		0	0	0	804,640	0.0	0
	MANDAT	ΓED Total:	17,441,933	8,664,006	422,323,000	0	-413,545,073	0.0	0
FUNDED		Program Type:	DISCRETION	<u>ONARY</u>					
004 Discre Program Descript Countywide Prior Anticipated Rese	rity: 4 General Government	ntral labor costs,	3,937,051	205,000 c, commission suj	0 pport, legislative	0 e advocate	3,732,051	0.0	0
	DISCRETIONA	ARY Total:	3,937,051	205,000	0	0	3,732,051	0.0	0
	FUNDED	Total	21,378,984	8,869,006	422,323,000	0	-409,813,022	0.0	0
		 rand Total:	21,378,984		422,323,000		-409,813,022	0.0	0

UNIT: 5700000 Non-Departmental Revenues/General Fund

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Finance
FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	0	0	12,128,443	2,338,000	
Services & Supplies	2,793,233	2,250,417	2,706,579	3,113,691	3,113,691
Other Charges	10,705,260	6,538,312	6,817,318	11,587,000	11,587,000
Interfund Charges	0	0	0	250,000	250,000
Intrafund Charges	4,063,552	3,642,393	4,204,046	4,090,293	4,090,293
SUBTOTAL	17,562,045	12,431,122	25,856,386	21,378,984	21,378,984
Interfund Reimb	-13,892,481	-10,789,392	-8,600,091	-8,774,006	-8,774,006
Intrafund Reimb	-43,500	-43,500	0	-95,000	-95,000
NET TOTAL	3,626,064	1,598,230	17,256,295	12,509,978	12,509,978
Revenues	420,877,068	408,525,651	412,432,223	422,323,000	422,323,000
NET COST	-417,251,004	-406,927,421	-395,175,928	-409,813,022	-409,813,022

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9311000

Pension Obligation Bond-Interest Rate Stabilizatin

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Total Finance Uses	0	0	0
Reserve Provision	3,612	0	-3,612
Total Requirements	3,612	0	-3,612
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	0 3,612	-112,900 112,900	-112,900 109,288
Total Financing	3,612	0	-3,612

- Available Fund Balance--\$112,900 Reduction.
- Interest Income--\$109,288 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The reduction in the available fund balance is offset by increases in interest earnings.

UNIT: Pension Obligation Bond-Interest Rate Stabilizatin

9311000

FUND: PENSION BOND-INT RATE STABILIZATION

311A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Other Charges	0	5,100,000	5,100,000	0	0
Total Finance Uses	0	5,100,000	5,100,000	0	0
Reserve Provision	507,959	4,249	4,249	0	0
Total Requirements	507,959	5,104,249	5,104,249	0	0
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	-201,458	-293,597	-293,597	-112,900	-112,900
Reserve Release	0	5,100,000	5,100,000	0	0
Use Of Money/Prop	415,820	184,946	297,846 I	112,900 I	112,900
Total Financing	214,362	4,991,349	5,104,249	0	0

PENSION OBLIGATION BOND - DEBT SERVICE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9313000

Pension Obligation Bond-Debt Service

Financing Uses Classification			Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Services & Supplies Other Charges Interfund Reimb	1,200,000 21,150,790 -22,350,790	23,179,579	0 2,028,789 0
Total Finance Uses	0	2,028,789	2,028,789
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	0	2,028,789	2,028,789
Total Financing	0	2,028,789	2,028,789

- Available Fund Balance--\$2,028,789 Increase.
- Finance Uses--\$2,028,789 Increase.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increase in the available fund balance will provide for the annual debt service and associated financial services.

UNIT: Pension Obligation Bond-Debt Service

9313000

FUND: PENSION OBLIGATION BOND-DEBT SERVICE

313A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Services & Supplies	410,413	758,253	2,363,609	1,200,000	1,200,000
Other Charges	44,347,591	21, 152, 551	21,150,790	23, 179, 579	23, 179, 579
Interfund Reimb	-41,223,084	-21,576,790	-21,700,850	-22,350,790	-22,350,790
Total Finance Uses	3,534,920	334,014	1,813,549	2,028,789	2,028,789
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	5,158,579	1,813,549	1,813,549	2,028,789	2,028,789
Other Revenues	189,890	78,795	0	0	0
Other Financing	0	470,459	0	0	0
Total Financing	5,348,469	2,362,803	1,813,549	2,028,789	2,028,789

PERSONNEL SERVICES AND RISK MANAGEMENT

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 6030000

Personnel Services & Risk Management

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	8,950,170	8,755,536	-194,634
Services & Supplies	2,749,701	16,897,509	14, 147,808
Other Charges	5,000	5,000	0
Intrafund Charges	702,475	701,735	-740
SUBTOTAL	12,407,346	26,359,780	13,952,434
Interfund Reimb	-4, 105	-4,058	47
Intrafund Reimb	-1,336,105	-1,327,514	8,591
NET TOTAL	11,067,136	25,028,208	13,961,072
Prior Yr Carryover	1,084,272	1,087,824	3,552
Revenues	6,896,119	20,940,830	14,044,711
NET COST	3,086,745	2,999,554	-87,191
Positions	112.8	112.8	0.0

- The allocation (net county cost) has decreased by \$74,556:
 - > Expenditures have increased by \$13,961,072.
 - Revenue has increased by \$14,032,076.
 - ➤ Carryover has increased by \$3,552.

- An expenditure decrease of \$213,329 reflects retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds.
- An expenditure increase of \$31,339 reflects cost adjustments due to retiree medical subsidy.

- An expenditure decrease of \$3,415 resulted from a reallocation of overhead charges for the Internal Services Agency following the countywide restructuring in March 2004.
- Both appropriations and revenue were increased by \$14,108,323 as a result of changing the Dental Insurance plan from self-insured to a fully-insured program through a dental insurance carrier. Under the self-insured program, all money collected from county departments was deposited into an Internal Services Fund where it was set aside to pay dental claims. By moving to a fully-insured program, the Internal Services Fund is no longer necessary.

- An expenditure increase of \$7,972 and a revenue reduction of \$93,029 reflect a reduction in reimbursements and revenue resulting from the reduced retirement cost.
- An expenditure increase of \$30,182 and a revenue increase of \$16,782 is the result of the reallocation of department overhead as a result of the changes addressed above.
- Carryover increased by \$3,552.

2004-05 PROGRAM INFORMATION

Budget Unit: 603000	0 Personnel Services & Risk Management	Agency: Internal Ser	vices					
Program Numbe	r and Title	Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicle
FUNDED	Program Ty	ype: MANDATED						
001 PS Departmen	nt Director	248,588	148,722	99,866	0	0	2.0	0
Program Description:	Administer the Personnel Services Department							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Policy direction for and facilitation of services provided	by Personnel Services. Rec	quests for services	acknowledged	within 1 busine	ss day.		
002 Selection & C	lassification	4,100,013	0	0	1,087,824	3,012,189	39.8	0
Program Description:	Develop & administer fair & equitable exams; provide a	accurate certification lists						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Selection processes are conducted fairly, timely and pro established within 115 days of project start.	fessionally based upon meri	t principles, civil s	ervice rules ar	nd professional s	standards. 50% of	hiring list	S
003 Administrative	e Services	707,955	500,784	207,171	0	0	7.0	0
Program Description:	Purchasing, payroll, fiscal, & MIS support							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Central support for Personnel Services and Human Reso correct, timely & appropriate.	ources Departments. Person	nel/purchasing acti	ions correct &	timely; fiscal, f	acilities, & MIS a	ctions	
004 Benefits Admi	nistration	16,618,411	0	16,618,411	0	0	12.8	0
Program Description:	Administer multiple employee/retiree benefit programs							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government							
Anticipated Results:	Administer negotiated benefits programs that aid recruit	ment and retention of emplo	yees. Above avera	age rating; ann	ual employee si	ırveys; no legal vi	olations.	
005 Deferred Com	pensation	376,690	0	376,690	0	0	3.2	0
Program Description:	Administer employees' 457 plan (Deferred Compensation	on program)						
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government	,						
Anticipated Results:	Effect the administration of a voluntary program that proinquiries responded to within 2 business days.	ovides retirement, disability	and death benefits	for employees	s who choose to	participate. Custo	omer	

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY

Program Numbe	r and Title		Appropriations	Inter/Intrafund Reimbursements	Revenues	Carryover	Net Allocation	Position	Vehicles
FUNDED		Program Type:	MANDATED						
006 Safety Service	s		970,918	682,066	288,852	0	0	6.3	2
Program Description:	Promote accident/illness prevention; ev	aluate workplace							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	A safe workplace for County employees inspections in compliance.	s; OSHA compliance; re	educed County liabili	y. 5% reduction	in number of va	alid physical inju	ry claims; 50% of	f OSHA	
008 Liability Perso	nnel		620,495	0	620,495	0	0	7.7	0
Program Description:	Personnel portion of Liability/Risk Mar	nagement program							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Staffing for Liability/Risk Management	program. 10% reducti	on in annual number	of claims; 5% red	uction in total	annual claims cos	its.		
009 Workers' Com	pensation Personnel		2,716,710	0	2,716,710	0	0	34.0	0
Program Description:	Personnel portion of Workers' Compens	sation program							
Countywide Priority:	4 General Government								
Anticipated Results:	Staffing for Workers' Compensation pro	ogram. 95% of claims p	processed accurately a	nd timely.					
		TOTA	L: 26,359,780	1,331,572	20,928,195	1,087,824	3,012,189	112.8	2

UNIT: 6030000 Personnel Services & Risk Management

CLASSIFICATION
FUNCTION: GENERAL
ACTIVITY: Personnel
FUND: GENERAL

SCHEDULE 9
BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

Financing Uses	Actual	Actual	Adopted	Requested	Recommended
Classification	2002-03	2003-04	2003-04	2004-05	2004-05
Salaries/Benefits	4,317,162	4,271,188	4,372,785	8,950,170	8,755,536
Services & Supplies	1,069,075	1,266,548	1,118,113	2,749,701	16,897,509
Other Charges	0	0	0	5,000	5,000
Intrafund Charges	836,051	745,361	812,249	702,475	701,735
SUBTOTAL	6,222,288	6,283,097	6,303,147	12,407,346	26,359,780
Interfund Reimb	o	0	0	-4,105	-4,058
Intrafund Reimb	-250,704	-117,746	-239,275	-1,336,105	-1,327,514
NET TOTAL	5,971,584	6,165,351	6,063,872	11,067,136	25,028,208
Prior Yr Carryover	125,637	622,487	622,487	1,087,824	1,087,824
Revenues	94,262	153,065	98,745	6,896,119	20,928,195
NET COST	5,751,685	5,389,799	5,342,640	3,083,193	3,012,189
Positions	64.8	62.8	61.8	112.8	112.8

TEETER PLAN 5940000

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 5940000

Teeter Plan

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05	
Other Charges Interfund Charges	17,911,592 4,839,586	17,911,592 5,710,905	0 871,319	
Total Finance Uses	22,751,178	23,622,497	871,319	
Means of Financing				
Fund Balance	3,352,292	3,399,019	46,727	
Other Revenues	19,398,886	20,223,478	824,592	
Total Financing	22,751,178	23,622,497	871,319	

- > Appropriation has increased by \$871,319.
- Revenues have increased by \$824,592.
- Fund Balance has increased by \$46,727.

Description of Significant Changes

• The increases in fund balance and revenue will augment the transfer to the General Fund.

INTERNAL SERVICES AGENCY
TEETER PLAN 5940000

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA County Budget Act (1985) UNIT: 5940000 Teeter Plan

CLASSIFICATION

FUNCTION: DEBT SERVICE

ACTIVITY: Retirement of Long-Term Debt

FUND: TEETER PLAN

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

SCHEDULE 9

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Other Charges	17,770,745	16,574,477	16,612,934	17,911,592	17,911,592
Interfund Charges	8,537,115	8,438,026	6,000,000	5,710,905	5,710,905
Total Finance Uses	26,307,860	25,012,503	22,612,934	23,622,497	23,622,497
Means of Financing					
Fund Balance	7,417,824	3,352,292	3,352,292	3,399,019	3,399,019
Use Of Money/Prop	39,026	1,462	0	0	0
Other Revenues	21,074,078	24,918,314	19,260,642	20,223,478	20,223,478
Other Financing	1,129,225	139,455	0	0	0
Total Financing	29,660,153	28,411,523	22,612,934	23,622,497	23,622,497

TOBACCO LITIGATION SETTLEMENT-CAPITAL PROJECTS

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 9284000

Tobacco Litigation Settlement-Capital Projects

Financing Uses Classification	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05
Other Charges	56,465,002	47,299,644	-9,165,358
Total Finance Uses	56,465,002	47,299,644	-9,165,358
Means of Financing			
Fund Balance	56,465,002	47,299,644	-9,165,358
Total Financing	56,465,002	47,299,644	-9,165,358

- Available Fund Balance--\$9,165,358 Reduction.
- Finance Uses--\$9,165,358 Reduction.

Description of Significant Changes

• This reflects a \$9,165,358 reduction in the available fund balance and finance uses associated with construction projects.

COUNTY OF SACRAMENTO STATE OF CALIFORNIA

UNIT: Tobacco Litigation Settlement-Capital Projects

9284000

FUND: TOBACCO LITIGATION SETTLEMENT-CAPITAL

284A

SCHEDULE 16C

BUDGET UNIT FINANCING USES DETAIL

FISCAL YEAR: 2004-05

County Budget Act (1985)

Financing Uses Classification	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Other Charges	7,011,681	35,137,095	89,865,322	47,299,644	47,299,644
Total Finance Uses	7,011,681	35,137,095	89,865,322	47,299,644	47,299,644
Means of Financing					5
Fund Balance Use Of Money/Prop	-5,151,732 0	89,865,322 864	89,865,322 0	47,299,644 0	47,299,644 0
Total Financing	-5,151,732	89,866,186	89,865,322	47,299,644	47,299,644

UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3930000

Unemployment Insurance

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05	
Charges for Service	2,340,632	2,338,437	-2,195	
Total Operating Rev	2,340,632	2,338,437	-2,195	
Service & Supplies Other Charges	2,326,628 14,004	2,324,692 13,745	-1,936 -259	
Total Operating Exp	2,340,632	2,338,437	-2, 195	
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0	

- The net allocation has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$2,195.
 - > Revenue has decreased by \$2,195.

- An expenditure decrease of \$2,195 reflects the net change resulting from reduction in retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds partially offset by increased retiree medical subsidy cost adjustments.
- A revenue decrease of \$2,195 is the result of the adjustments addressed above.

FUND: UNEMPLOYMENT INSURANCE

040A

ACTIVITY: Unemployment Insurance

UNIT: 3930000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	951,892	2,200,000	2,200,000	2,340,632	2,338,437
Total Operating Rev	951,892	2,200,000	2,200,000	2,340,632	2,338,437
Service & Supplies Other Charges	1,372,233 6,175	1,354,137 16,404	2,314,542 15,483	2,326,628 14,004	2,324,692 13,745
Total Operating Exp	1,378,408	1,370,541	2,330,025	2,340,632	2,338,437
Net Income (Loss)	-426,516	829,459	-130,025	0	0

WORKERS' COMPENSATION FUND

ADJUSTMENTS TO ADOPTED PROPOSED 2004-05 BUDGET

Budget Unit: 3900000

Workers Compensation Insurance

Operating Details	Adopted Proposed Budget 2004-05	Recommended Final Budget 2004-05	Proposed To Final Rec. Budget 2004-05	
Charges for Service	32,968,535	32,907,877	-60,658	
Total Operating Rev	32,968,535	32,907,877	-60,658	
Service & Supplies Other Charges	32,567,072 411,463	32,512,217 405,660	-54,855 -5,803	
Total Operating Exp	32,978,535	32,917,877	-60,658	
Other Revenues	10,000	10,000	0	
Total Nonoperating Rev	10,000	10,000	0	
Net Income (Loss)	0	0	0	

- The allocation (net cost) has not changed:
 - > Expenditures have decreased by \$60,658.
 - > Revenues have decreased by \$60,658.

- An expenditure decrease of \$60,658 reflects the net change resulting from reduction in retirement cost adjustments due to recently issued Pension Obligation Bonds which are partially offset by increased retiree medical subsidy cost adjustments.
- A revenue decrease of \$60,658 is the result of the adjustments addressed above.

FUND: WORKERS COMPENSATION INSURANCE

039A

ACTIVITY: Workers' Compensation Insurance

UNIT: 3900000

SCHEDULE 10

OPERATIONS OF INTERNAL SERVICE FUND

Operating Details	Actual 2002-03	Actual 2003-04	Adopted 2003-04	Requested 2004-05	Recommended 2004-05
Charges for Service	22,179,441	29,038,033	28,918,873	32,968,535	32,907,877
Total Operating Rev	22,179,441	29,038,033	28,918,873	32,968,535	32,907,877
Service & Supplies	24,703,102	26,450,798	28,634,312	32,567,072	32,512,217
Other Charges	184,672	328,443	439,561	411,463	405,660
Total Operating Exp	24,887,774	26,779,241	29,073,873	32,978,535	32,917,877
Other Revenues	184,825	397,033	155,000	10,000	10,000
Total Nonoperating Rev	184,825	397,033	155,000	10,000	10,000
Net Income (Loss)	-2,523,508	2,655,825	0	0	0